
 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 1

 GOVERNMENT 
 OF 
 THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA 
 
 +  +  +  +  + 
 
 ZONING COMMISSION 
 
 +  +  +  +  + 
 
 PUBLIC HEARING 
 
═════════════════════════════╗ 
IN THE MATTER OF:            ║ 
                             ║ 
FURTHER PROCESSING OF        ║ Case No. 
AMERICAN UNIVERSITY 2011-2010║ 11-07B 
CAMPUS PLAN FOR THE          ║ 
RELOCATION AND CONSTRUCTION  ║ 
OF THE WASHINGTON COLLEGE OF ║ 
LAW AT THE TENLEY CAMPUS     ║ 
═════════════════════════════╝ 
 
                  Thursday, 
                  December 1, 2011 
 
                  Hearing Room 220 South 
                  441 4th Street, N.W. 
                  Washington, D.C. 
 
            The Public Hearing of Case No. 11-
07B by the District of Columbia Zoning 
Commission convened at 6:30 p.m. in the Office 
of Zoning Hearing Room, 441 4th Street, N.W., 
Washington, D.C., 20001, Anthony J. Hood, 
Chairman, presiding. 
 
ZONING COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT: 
 
     ANTHONY J. HOOD     Chairman 
     MARCIE COHEN        Commissioner 
     PETER G. MAY        Commissioner (NPS) 
     MICHAEL G. TURNBULL Commissioner FAIA, 
                         (AOC) 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 2

OFFICE OF ZONING STAFF PRESENT: 
 
     SHARON S. SCHELLIN  Secretary 
 
OFFICE OF PLANNING STAFF PRESENT: 
 
     JENNIFER STEINGASSER, Deputy Director, 
       Development Review & Historic 
       Preservation 
     JOEL LAWSON 
     ARLOVA JACKSON 
 
DISTRICT DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 
STAFF PRESENT: 
 
     JAMIE HENSON 
     JACK KORBA 
 
 
            This transcript constitutes the 
minutes from the Public Hearing held on 
December 1, 2011. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 3

 T-A-B-L-E  O-F  C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S 
 
WELCOME: 
      Anthony Hood, Chairman ................ 5 
 
ZC CASE NO. 11-07B - AMERICAN UNIVERSITY 
2011-2020 CAMPUS PLAN (Continued): .......... 5 
      Preliminary Matter: 
      Ex. 54 - TCNA not a party: ............ 8 
DDOT: 
      Jamie Henson .......................... 9 
      Board Questions: ..................... 11 
      Cross-Exam by ANC-3F: ................ 29 
ANC-3E: 
      Matthew Frumin ....................... 30 
      Board Questions: ..................... 40 
ANC-3F: 
      Cathy Wiss ........................... 52 
      Board Questions: ..................... 71 
 
GRANT EXPERT STATUS TO MS. McCARTHY: ....... 78 
 
TESTIMONY OR PARTY IN SUPPORT: 
      Ward 3 Vision: 
        Tom Hier ........................... 79 
        Ellen McCarthy ..................... 84 
        Board Questions: ................... 95 
PERSONS IN SUPPORT: 
      Cheryl Cort ......................... 103 
      Thorn Pozen ......................... 108 
      Susan Kimmel ........................ 111 
      Art Konopkafor ...................... 116 
TESTIMONY OR PARTY IN OPPOSITION: 
      Tenley Neighbors Association: 
        Judy Chesser ...................... 120 
REBUTTAL: 
      Paul Tummonds ....................... 145 
      David King .......................... 145 
      Daniel Van Pelt, Gorove/Slade ....... 154 
      Board Questions: .................... 158 
      Cross-Exam by ANC-3E: ............... 173 
      Cross-Exam by ANC-3F: ............... 175 
      Cross-Exam by TNA: .................. 181 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 4

 T-A-B-L-E  O-F  C-O-N-T-E-N-T-S 
 
 
CLOSING REMARKS: 
      Paul Tummonds ....................... 188 
 
SPECIFICALLY REQUESTED MATERIAL: .......... 193 
 
ADJOURN: 
      Anthony Hood, Chairman .............. 196 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 5

 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S 1 

 6:33 p.m. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Good 3 

evening, ladies and gentlemen. 4 

  This is the Public Hearing of the 5 

Zoning Commission for the District of Columbia 6 

for Thursday, December 1, 2011. 7 

  My name is Anthony Hood.  Joining 8 

me are Commissioners Cohen, Turnbull and May 9 

will be joining us shortly. 10 

  We are also joined by the Office of 11 

Zoning staff, Ms. Sharon Schellin; Office of 12 

Planning, Ms. Steingasser, Ms. Jackson and Mr. 13 

Lawson; District Department of Transportation, 14 

Mr. Henson, Mr. Parker and Mr. Korba. 15 

  MR. KORBA:  Korba. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you. 17 

  This proceeding is being recorded 18 

by a court reporter and is also webcast live. 19 

  Again, this is a continuation of 20 

Zoning Commission Case 11-07B.  This is a 21 

request by American University for special 22 
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exception relief pursuant to 210 and 3104.1 of 1 

the Zoning Regulations to permit relocation of 2 

the Washington College of Law to the Tenley 3 

Campus. 4 

  Notice of today's hearing was 5 

published in the DC Register on September 9, 6 

2011 and copies of that announcement are 7 

available to my left on the wall near the 8 

door. 9 

  The hearing will be conducted in 10 

accordance with the provisions of 11 DCMR 3117 11 

as follows:  Preliminary matters; 12 

Commissioner's questions of DDOT and the 13 

Office of Planning; cross-examination by ANC-14 

3F, if needed; report of Advisory Neighborhood 15 

Commissions 3E and 3F; testimony or party in 16 

support, in this case it's Ward 3 Vision; 17 

organizations and persons in support; 18 

testimony or party in opposition, Tenley 19 

Neighbors Association; organizations and 20 

persons in opposition; rebuttal and closing by 21 

the applicant. 22 
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  The goal is for us to finish this 1 

case tonight.  That's not on the script, 2 

that's what I'm putting in. 3 

  The following time constraints will 4 

be maintained in this meeting:  The party  in 5 

support 15 minutes; the parties in opposition 6 

35 minutes and 35 seconds; well, you can have 7 

36 seconds, if needed; organizations 5 8 

minutes; individuals 3 minutes. 9 

  The Commission intends to adhere to 10 

the time limits as strictly as possible. 11 

  All persons appearing before the 12 

Commission are to fill out two witness cards. 13 

 Those cards are located to my left on the 14 

table near the door. 15 

  The staff will be available 16 

throughout the hearing to discuss procedural 17 

questions. 18 

  Please, turn off all beepers and 19 

cell phones, at this time, so not to disrupt 20 

these proceedings. 21 

  Would any individual wishing to 22 
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testify, please, rise to take the oath? 1 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Please, raise your 2 

right hand. 3 

  (Whereupon, witnesses were sworn.) 4 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Thank you. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Ms. Schellin, thank 6 

you for administering the oath. 7 

  So what I will do, I think we left 8 

off with DDOT.  We were asking questions of 9 

DDOT? 10 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes, sir.  Before we 11 

proceed there, we have one -- 12 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  A preliminary 13 

matter, okay. 14 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  -- preliminary 15 

matter.  And that's at Exhibit 54, the Tenley 16 

Campus Neighbors Association, Inc. submitted a 17 

letter or Ms. Fultz submitted a letter on 18 

their behalf withdrawing them as a party. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  As Ms. 20 

Schellin has already stated, we have Exhibit 21 

No. 54. 22 
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  Do we need to take a motion or a 1 

vote? 2 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  No, sir. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  So they have 4 

withdrawn.  TCNA has withdrawn. 5 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Not unless you want 6 

to deny it. 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Well, let's 8 

move right on.  I'm not going to even comment. 9 

 Is anyone else?  But anyway, no. 10 

  Okay.  So we will go straight to 11 

DDOT.  Mr. Parker or however you all want to 12 

do it. 13 

  Are we asking questions?  Oh, okay. 14 

 Mr. Henson, okay. 15 

  MR. HENSON:  So we provided 16 

testimony last time and it is -- unless you 17 

want me to go back through it -- 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  No, no. 19 

  MR. HENSON:  -- and subject you to 20 

it, I will -- I assume it was left for you to 21 

ask questions. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, questions from 1 

us.  Okay.   2 

  MR. HENSON:  Yes. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.   4 

  MR. HENSON:  And I can go over -- 5 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  I believe -- 6 

  MR. HENSON:  -- highlights if you 7 

need me to. 8 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  -- what happened was 9 

that DDOT and maybe OP both, and they can 10 

correct me if I'm correct, they received some 11 

information at the 11th hour because of some 12 

negotiations that the applicant had made.  And 13 

so they wanted some additional time to review 14 

that and maybe come back. 15 

  And if the Commission had some 16 

questions, they might be in a better position 17 

to answer them this evening. 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  That's kind 19 

of where I was, I think, trying to go.  But I 20 

guess we will start with our questions. 21 

  So nothing new has evolved since 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 11

our last hearing, as far as transportation?  1 

Nothing new? 2 

  MR. HENSON:  No, sir. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  So what we 4 

can do, we can open up and ask our questions, 5 

if there are any.  Mr. Turnbull? 6 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I might 7 

just have one right off the bat and maybe I'll 8 

have more when I can -- in Exhibit 43, the 9 

DDOT report on page 10 under conclusion, item 10 

number -- they are not numbered, but it's 11 

Bullet Point 6, commit to a -- it says "Commit 12 

to funding a significant suite of TDM measures 13 

recommended in the body of this report." 14 

  There is no dollars associated with 15 

that, until they are pricing it, but I think 16 

that somehow we have got to come to grips with 17 

the applicant as to how far we are going with 18 

this. 19 

  So I don't know if you are going to 20 

be sitting down.  I mean, some of these are 21 

things that you have paid for in the past 22 
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under different issues and I'm wondering from 1 

a cost standpoint, how do we arrive at a 2 

number?  Do we arrive at a number?  Is it just 3 

an enumerated list of items? 4 

  MR. HENSON:  So we provided an 5 

enumerated list.  In kind of the big picture, 6 

we agreed with the applicant's list that they 7 

provided in their report, which I can't 8 

remember exactly the page.  We offered some 9 

minor clarifications, fairly detailed 10 

clarifications on where we wanted a few 11 

additional things. 12 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  So in our 13 

order, we are going to be listing all of those 14 

items, not necessarily a cost item per se, but 15 

listing the individual items that we feel are 16 

necessary or you feel are required? 17 

  MR. HENSON:  That's the way that I 18 

have understood it.  Yes, sir. 19 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  20 

Thank you. 21 

  MR. HENSON:  And just for record, 22 
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those are on -- they start on page 7 of our 1 

report. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Commissioner Cohen? 3 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I have some 4 

procedural questions before I ask anything 5 

else.  And this is, again, because I am new at 6 

this position. 7 

  But when you review the traffic 8 

reports, do you accept the assumptions that 9 

are given to you or do you go out and actually 10 

like kick the tires yourself?  You know, I 11 

know every industry has generally accepted 12 

practices or assumptions. 13 

  So how do you handle, you know, the 14 

review of a traffic study and making sure that 15 

the assumptions are accurate? 16 

  MR. HENSON:  I think you are 17 

hitting on an excellent point.  So what we do 18 

is we setup a meeting.  Usually the applicant 19 

contacts DDOT, lets us know that they are -- 20 

that they have a project, whether it be a 21 

campus plan or a PUD or whatever else and we 22 
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meet with the applicant and we outline a 1 

scope. 2 

  We outline a scope of work.  We 3 

have got a general standard basic set of 4 

issues that we would like to be addressed.  We 5 

provide that to the applicant and that becomes 6 

the base of the scope. 7 

  Now, we also talked specifically 8 

about the intersections that they will need to 9 

study and the types of specific analyses, 10 

because not all projects need the same level 11 

of analysis or the same types of analysis or 12 

the breadth of analysis. 13 

  So we talk through the specifics 14 

and do our best to tailor the analysis for the 15 

project. 16 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Did you 17 

provide them or do they have at their disposal 18 

the background information on some of the, 19 

like the, what's it the Safeway Project?  And 20 

obviously they did have the background for the 21 

Ward Circle Project, because that's American 22 
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University. 1 

  But do they have all of that 2 

information at their disposal as well? 3 

  MR. HENSON:  Yes, ma'am.  So either 4 

they or another consultant tends to do all 5 

these reports and they are public and you can 6 

search these and include that in their 7 

analysis. 8 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Okay.  Then my 9 

next question skips to later stages.  After 10 

the public use is issues, how do you ensure 11 

enforcement?  I mean, we will probably have, 12 

you know, the list of requirements noted in 13 

our Zoning Order, but after several years, how 14 

do you know that they are -- even though they 15 

committed to it in writing, how do you know 16 

that that is going to be carried out and 17 

enforced?  What is your process there? 18 

  MR. HENSON:  So typically, and it 19 

can vary, the way we enforce is through our 20 

Public Space permitting process.  And so the 21 

things that they are going to agree to are 22 
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going to come up in typically a year, give or 1 

take, in the Public Space permitting process 2 

and we are going to have to see the specifics 3 

of the design.  And we will make sure that 4 

everything that they have committed to is, 5 

indeed, included. 6 

  And so now that doesn't necessarily 7 

address the afterwards.  And for those type of 8 

issues, for the ongoing type things, I can't 9 

come up with an example right now, but if 10 

there is an ongoing issue, we have an 11 

inspection division that can go and inspect. 12 

  But, you know, I'll readily admit 13 

that I think that's fairly rare. 14 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I think in the 15 

applicant's response, they mention that they 16 

would pay for traffic improvements up to 17 

$400,000.  Is that an amount that you think 18 

will cover, similar to my colleague's 19 

question? 20 

  MR. HENSON:  I think that it will, 21 

indeed, cover the traffic calming projects 22 
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that they are proposing. 1 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  And often when 2 

-- during the process of construction, if 3 

there is a need for any modifications to 4 

traffic signals, do you go out and check that? 5 

  MR. HENSON:  So that's where it 6 

gets a little tougher, because we have to keep 7 

the whole system in mind.  So typically, we 8 

don't necessarily do spot changes.  We can, 9 

and I'm sure we have, but that tends to be 10 

somewhat atypical because we take in mind the 11 

entire system, so not necessarily on a 12 

location-by-location. 13 

  Generally, what applicants do is 14 

they show that it can work and we at one time 15 

optimize the signals along the entire 16 

corridor. 17 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  When you say 18 

entire corridor, do you mean the entire, like, 19 

Wisconsin Avenue?  Is that what you are 20 

talking about? 21 

  MR. HENSON:  Generally, yes.  Now, 22 
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obviously, Wisconsin Corridor is fairly long, 1 

so I don't know if -- 2 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Yes. 3 

  MR. HENSON:  -- it's safe to say 4 

that we would do the whole thing, but large 5 

portions, yes. 6 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  All right.  7 

Mr. Chairman, that answers my questions. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you.  Let me 9 

just get a shout out to one of our former 10 

colleagues who actually has nothing else to do 11 

tonight, but send me a text message and let me 12 

know they are watching. 13 

  So I'm not going to call the 14 

person's name, but I want to send a shout out 15 

to you. 16 

  Okay.  Anyway, even though I want 17 

to comment on Exhibit 55, and I'm not sure Mr. 18 

Parker if DDOT, if you all have seen this -- 19 

or Mr. Henson, if you all have seen this. 20 

  And they actually go in depth with 21 

some of the things that we should, the Zoning 22 
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Commission, should require.  But before I get 1 

to DDOT, I do want to say ANC-3D, basically, 2 

states on the first page, and I'm sure that 3 

they may not like this, but the first page of 4 

their submission, 55, is exactly why we didn't 5 

give them party status. 6 

  I want to thank them for -- even 7 

though they write another argument, I think 8 

the first page really verifies why they didn't 9 

-- they should not have been granted party 10 

status.  And I want to thank them for helping 11 

us build that case.  And I'm not being 12 

sarcastic, but I think if we read this, this 13 

really shows to the letter of the law that I 14 

think that this shows that what we did in 15 

deciding that was correct. 16 

  And I'm more than willing to 17 

continue to discuss that with them when they 18 

show up. 19 

  The other thing is they do bring up 20 

a good -- they have done a very good job, I 21 

think, in outlining some of the issues that 22 
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affect, not just them, but 3E and 3F as well. 1 

  But one of the things that I looked 2 

at and this goes back to what my colleagues 3 

have already talked about, AU should be 4 

required to implement meaningful TDM 5 

strategies.  And I'm just going to ask this. 6 

  I think I have heard this before, 7 

the Stanford University model, we talked about 8 

that before, what they are doing up in 9 

Stanford, and he goes on on page 6, and I'm 10 

not that familiar with the model, other than 11 

what I see here.  It says the lab school -- 12 

apparently, that model is being done now with 13 

the lab school, so DDOT is familiar with what 14 

is being one in the lab school. 15 

  It says "If the lab school exceeds 16 

the cap, the lab school is required to 17 

implement additional TDM strategies.  If the 18 

cap is exceeded on a continuing basis, the lab 19 

school is required to file an application with 20 

the BZA to review conditions for approval of 21 

their cap." 22 
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  I think this gives the community 1 

some type of predictability and assurances 2 

that this will be monitored.  And I would be 3 

wondering if this is something, this Stanford 4 

model and how it is tailored to American 5 

University College of Law, that would be 6 

undertaken and looked at.  And maybe the 7 

applicant can come back and propose something 8 

of that nature. 9 

  I think that's a very good piece.  10 

I'm not really sure of it.  At least if we can 11 

look at it, DDOT, and if the applicant can at 12 

least look at it, I think that what they have 13 

spelled out here, I think gives some 14 

assurances that there is another way of 15 

dealing with some of the problems that may 16 

arise from this further process. 17 

  MR. HENSON:  We have actually 18 

recommended that. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, you recommended 20 

it? 21 

  MR. HENSON:  Well, I don't know if 22 
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Stanford did.  I can't speak for Stanford, but 1 

we have actually recommended three things, 2 

three specific things to monitor in this 3 

report. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  And those 5 

are three things that are already in your 6 

report? 7 

  MR. HENSON:  Yes, sir. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  I knew I saw 9 

Stanford somewhere, I just wasn't sure who 10 

recommended it.  So you all are already on 11 

board with this Stanford University model, in 12 

which ANC-3, and I'm carrying their water 13 

tonight, D had mentioned in their letter? 14 

  MR. HENSON:  I haven't read the 3D 15 

letters.  I don't want to say we are totally 16 

on board with it, because I don't know.  But 17 

we have recommended three things to monitor 18 

and set thresholds which agreements that the 19 

applicant has made with the community go a 20 

long way toward addressing those issues. 21 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And they are 22 
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saying, basically, that the American 1 

University -- okay.  Here is what I want to do 2 

with that, that Stanford model. 3 

  I want us to look at it and let's 4 

see what -- let's look at what 3D is saying 5 

and let's look at the model.  Also, if I 6 

understand, the community is working with the 7 

lab school.  I'm not familiar with all of 8 

that, but let's see if it's something that we 9 

may be able to institute here, even though you 10 

saying that's your recommendation. 11 

  How do we make it work?  We need to 12 

make it work.  I'm asking all the parties, the 13 

applicant and DDOT to look at that Stanford 14 

model and see if we can make it work. 15 

  Okay.  And they also are saying, 16 

and I just got this this evening, that AU's 17 

Transportation Impact Study, would prefer the 18 

process application, also relies on data that 19 

was collected by a consulting company from 20 

U.S. General Services. 21 

  And they go on to say that AU's 22 
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solution to the challenges posed by the 1 

consultants discredited traffic study is to 2 

simply reduce its study area to exceed.  Okay. 3 

 You know what, I need more time to read this 4 

letter. 5 

  But I would hope that we can give 6 

Mr. Parker and Mr. Henson a copy of this 7 

letter and give them time to read it and see 8 

if there's something in this letter, because, 9 

you know, at the end of the day, while we 10 

didn't grant party status to 3D, at some 11 

point, they also are affected to a point, even 12 

though they are much further away than those 13 

who are right there. 14 

  MR. HENSON:  And again, I haven't 15 

read the report, but our report, I think, may 16 

actually respond to some of the issues they 17 

have raised.  Specifically, the issue related 18 

to the background growth, which was the GSA 19 

issue they had referenced. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Right.  But they 21 

are now saying their GSA piece -- from what 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 25

they said quickly went away.  And I'm not sure 1 

-- I'm not familiar with that. 2 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Wait, sir? 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Yes, go ahead. 4 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I'm sorry.  5 

Can you just reiterate for the record what the 6 

GSA issue is? 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Right. 8 

  MR. HENSON:  So DDOT also has 9 

worked with GSA on the Nebraska Avenue Complex 10 

to address the impact assessment they are 11 

doing as part of their Environmental Impact 12 

Statement.  Excuse me, trying to get the 13 

language correct. 14 

  And so they had done some 15 

background work using the regional travel 16 

demand model to determine what the background 17 

travel growth would -- or traffic growth would 18 

be.  And so they had contracted, I believe, 19 

with the Council of Governments to do an 20 

analysis on the major arterials in the area, 21 

which, if I'm remembering correctly, are 22 
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Wisconsin, or that they used for Wisconsin, 1 

Nebraska and Massachusetts to get generalized 2 

growth rates over the next -- they used 10 and 3 

20 years. 4 

  This applicant has a 10 year 5 

window, so they used the 10 year growth range. 6 

And so they used the growth rates from the 7 

regional travel demand model, which, quite 8 

frankly, is the best tool we have to actually 9 

predict what the growth rates will be. 10 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Thank you. 11 

  MR. HENSON:  You're welcome. 12 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Mr. Henson, my 13 

problem is looking back in your report, what's 14 

the date, October the 13th?  No, the DDOT 15 

report. 16 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  DDOT report? 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Yes.  Looking back 18 

at -- 19 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  November 18. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I don't -- what's 21 

the date on your latest report, Mr. Henson? 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 27

  MR. HENSON:  The one we submitted 1 

is dated November 17th. 2 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  The 17th. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  I've got to 4 

get that in front of me.  Give me a moment.  5 

You got it? 6 

  Can you show me exactly -- once I 7 

find it, can you tell me what page that I can 8 

look at where you all recommended the Stanford 9 

University model? 10 

  MR. HENSON:  For the monitoring 11 

that you are referring to, it's on a variety 12 

of locations.  It's in three specific 13 

locations.  Let me -- I'll have to look.  Give 14 

me just a second and I'll find it for you. 15 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I'll tell you what, 16 

we don't have to waste any more time on this. 17 

 I will look through it.  But, again still, I 18 

still want us to do that.  I want us to look 19 

at that. 20 

  Okay.  Any other questions?  I know 21 

Commissioner May may have some, but he will 22 
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probably come after lighting the Christmas 1 

tree.  Don't tell him I said that. 2 

  Okay.  All right.  Good.  Okay.  3 

Let's move on.  Does the applicant have any 4 

cross?  We're going to cross-examine, but did 5 

we already do Office of Planning? 6 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  No.  The only person 7 

-- they have already done their cross, so 8 

there is only Ms. Wiss, if she had any.  She 9 

is the only one who reserved. 10 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  11 

Commissioner, you're the only one that 12 

reserved? 13 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Right. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And your cross-15 

examination will be of DDOT.  Am I correct? 16 

  MS. WISS:  Or OP. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  DDOT or OP. 18 

  MS. WISS:  Yes.  This is Cathy Wiss 19 

from ANC-3F.  And I have just one question. 20 

  Based on what you just said, you 21 

said that the $400,000 that AU has committed 22 
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to cover traffic calming, this would include 1 

the traffic calming measures on 42nd Street 2 

that were identified in the Rock Creek West II 3 

Livability Study. 4 

  Now, what if in monitoring it has 5 

found out that other streets nearby, but not 6 

on 42nd Street, are experiencing enough traffic 7 

to need traffic calming?  Would that be the 8 

responsibility of DDOT to pay the bill or of 9 

AU? 10 

  I mean, streets that, let's say, 11 

they were cut through streets because of the 12 

law school. 13 

  MR. HENSON:  The way I have 14 

understood it is that the applicant will 15 

monitor and is responsible to address those 16 

through TDM measures, if there is a problem.  17 

But that's somewhat of a question to the 18 

applicant as well. 19 

  MS. WISS:  So, at this point, you 20 

can't say which party would end up having to 21 

pay for any traffic calming measures that may 22 
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be -- I mean, this is all hypothetical. 1 

  MR. HENSON:  Generally, I mean, the 2 

applicant monitors.  If they discover a 3 

problem that they have to report to the ANC, 4 

DDOT, OP, I'm sure others as well, they would 5 

be responsible for addressing those, yes. 6 

  MS. WISS:  Okay.  Thank you. 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you.  8 

Let's go right into the report of Advisory 9 

Neighborhood Commission, in this case, 3E.  I 10 

believe we have Mr. Bender.  Is Mr. Bender 11 

here?  Okay.  Come on up to the table. 12 

  Good evening.  If you could 13 

identify yourself?  Turn your microphone on.  14 

There we go. 15 

  MR. FRUMIN:  My name is Matthew 16 

Frumin representing ANC-3E. 17 

  Good evening, Chairman Hood and 18 

Commissioners, and thank you for the 19 

opportunity to testify in this important 20 

matter. 21 

  This has been a long and sometimes 22 
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difficult, but, ultimately, successful 1 

process.  We have said from the start that 2 

ANC-3E supported, in principle, the relocation 3 

of the Washington College of Law to the Tenley 4 

Campus, but needed to be assured that certain 5 

issues relating to design, traffic and parking 6 

management and protections against future 7 

development on the site could be addressed. 8 

  Early in the campus plan process, 9 

ANC-3E and the most active neighborhood 10 

organization, the Tenley Campus Neighbor 11 

Association, established a separate track for 12 

discussions with the university and city 13 

officials on the plans for the Tenley Campus 14 

as had the Fort Gaines Neighbors regarding the 15 

Nebraska Hall addition. 16 

  Those discussions regarding the 17 

Tenley Campus involved at least a dozen 18 

meetings and witnessed periods of frustration 19 

and lack of progress, but ultimately led to 20 

significant positive modifications to the 21 

design as reflected in the current proposal 22 
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and an agreement, in principle, by the 1 

university to pursue further improvements 2 

relating to the design and use of the lawn in 3 

front of Capital Hall, as well as an agreement 4 

between American University and TCNA, the 5 

Tenley Campus Neighbors Association, on ways 6 

to address traffic and parking and protections 7 

against future development on terms both they, 8 

 and with a small change we propose herein, 9 

and ANC-3E believe are adequate. 10 

  Through the successful conclusion 11 

of the Tenley Campus and Fort Gaines Neighbor 12 

Association in Nebraska Hall addition 13 

negotiations, the university has shown that 14 

community members can work with it to achieve 15 

positive outcomes for AU and the community, 16 

even if the process might have been shorter 17 

and less arduous. 18 

  The successful conclusion stands in 19 

stark contrast to certain other chapters in 20 

the campus plan process in which key 21 

stakeholders have declined to engage in 22 
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meaningful dialogue with the university and 1 

have chosen instead to forego the opportunity 2 

for a give and take while accusing the 3 

university of recalcitrants to the detriment 4 

of the process and the prospect of achieving 5 

the best possible outcome. 6 

  If the latter approach is rewarded, 7 

while the one taken by the Tenley Campus and 8 

Nebraska Hall matters is not adequately 9 

supported, it will send a counterproductive 10 

message to all parties engaged in future 11 

processes like this one. 12 

  We note that the response to ANC-3E 13 

and TCNA -- in response to ANC-3E and TCNA 14 

request, AU asked the Zoning Commission at its 15 

November 21, 2001 meeting to incorporate into 16 

any order regarding this matter a set of 14 17 

conditions in a document entitled "Proposed 18 

Conditions for Approval for the American 19 

University Washington College of Law Tenley 20 

Campus Further Processing Application 11-07B, 21 

the Proposed Conditions." 22 
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  Given the importance of those 1 

proposed conditions, we, too, urge that they 2 

be incorporated in the order here with a small 3 

change I will describe shortly. 4 

  If those proposed conditions are 5 

incorporated in the order, we believe that the 6 

relocation of the law school to the Tenley 7 

Campus can be a positive move for the 8 

university, the nearby neighborhood, 9 

Tenleytown generally and the city. 10 

  And with the change proposed in our 11 

resolution and this testimony, we would 12 

support the application.   13 

  We also request that most of the 14 

conditions suggested by the Office of Planning 15 

and the D.C. Department of Transportation to 16 

the extent not already captured in the TCNA/AU 17 

agreement be incorporated in the Zoning 18 

Commission order with a few important 19 

exceptions. 20 

  DDOT called on the university to 21 

reduce the size of its proposed on-site 22 
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underground parking garage from 400 to 250 1 

spaces and to be prohibited from renting 2 

excess spaces on the site. 3 

  Notwithstanding DDOT's claim that 4 

the proposal calls for too much parking, 5 

nearby neighbors are quite concerned that it 6 

provides too little. 7 

  If DDOT is proven right, the 8 

university can and should remove surface 9 

parking and/or provide parking access to other 10 

nearby institutions that may eventually have a 11 

need for additional parking spaces. 12 

  With regard to the suggestion that 13 

AU widen the sidewalk between the Tenley and 14 

Main Campuses, we ask that the idea be subject 15 

to further consideration to evaluate its 16 

potential impact on affected land owners and 17 

nearby trees, including the Cherry trees near 18 

portions of the relevant sidewalk. 19 

  To the extent that the idea behind 20 

the sidewalk widening was to serve bicyclists, 21 

we would urge that in any case, the university 22 
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and DDOT look for ways to create a bike lane 1 

between the campuses and we believe that AU 2 

should maintain a right-of-way in front of 3 

Nebraska Hall should any bicycle connection 4 

next to the sidewalk ever be proposed. 5 

  With regard to managing traffic at 6 

the entry of the underground parking garage, 7 

we note that while the university came forward 8 

with the proposed left turn lane for entry 9 

into the parking garage in response to certain 10 

suggestions from the community, both DDOT and 11 

ANC-3F, which represents the area just east of 12 

the Tenley Campus across Nebraska Avenue, have 13 

requested that the university continue to 14 

review with DDOT and the community the best 15 

solution for managing traffic at the entry to 16 

the garage, whether that be through the 17 

proposed left turn lane, removing parking 18 

spaces on Nebraska Avenue or some other set of 19 

solutions. 20 

  We join DDOT and ANC-3F in 21 

suggesting -- in the suggestion that the 22 
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stakeholders could -- should continue to 1 

evaluate what will be the best solution for 2 

this area. 3 

  Likewise, with regard to surface 4 

parking, which has been an unresolved issue in 5 

this process, we urge that the university 6 

commit that if the traffic and monitoring 7 

studies show for three years in a row that 8 

there is excess parking on the site, the 9 

university convert as much as possible of the 10 

surface parking to green space. 11 

  We also urge AU to follow-through 12 

on its commitment to work with stakeholders to 13 

improve the design and the use of the lawn in 14 

front of Capital Hall as well as to explore 15 

streetscape improvements to maximize the 16 

connectivity between the Tenley Campus and 17 

Tenleytown Metro, improve the aesthetic of the 18 

area, maximize mass transit usage and create 19 

an area that is inviting and safe generally 20 

for pedestrians and bicyclists. 21 

  Finally, we note that AU has 22 
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proposed not to build additional structures on 1 

the western portion of the Tenley Campus for 2 

20 years.  We applaud AU for this proposal. 3 

  At the same time, however, AU's 4 

proposal would, by its terms, vanish if anyone 5 

within 200 feet of the campus files a lawsuit 6 

and maintains it for 60 days, which is called 7 

the lawsuit restriction. 8 

  TCNA agreed to the lawsuit 9 

restriction, but TCNA has no control over all 10 

the neighbors within 200 feet of the campus 11 

and so cannot, in our opinion, reasonably 12 

assure that a suit, no matter how frivolous, 13 

will not be filed and maintained for 60 days. 14 

  We believe that preserving publicly 15 

accessible green space for 20 years at the 16 

Tenley Campus would provide a significant 17 

benefit to residents of ANC-3E other than 18 

those who belong to TCNA and that AU's 19 

provision of this amenity should be -- should 20 

not be contingent upon TCNA's ability to 21 

control the behavior of residents who are not 22 
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TCNA members. 1 

  Accordingly, ANC-3E urges that -- 2 

the Zoning Commission to limit the lawsuit 3 

exception to suits filed by non-members of 4 

TCNA, so that it will not apply if TCNA joins 5 

the university in opposing a lawsuit brought 6 

by a non-TCNA member, given that such a 7 

modification would protect the interests of 8 

the broader community, while also maintaining 9 

the spirit of the agreement between TCNA and 10 

the university. 11 

  ANC-3E approved this testimony and 12 

the associated resolution at a special meeting 13 

on November 30th, which was properly noticed 14 

and at which a quorum was present.  It was 15 

approved by a vote of 4-1.  Commissioners 16 

Jonathan Bender, Matthew Frumin, Sam Serebin 17 

were present and voted for the testimony. 18 

  Commissioners Beverley Sklover 19 

voted against.  Thank you. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  21 

Commissioner, do we have a copy of your 22 
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testimony? 1 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Yes. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  We do? 3 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Here it is. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Oh, okay, 5 

okay, good.  All right.  Any questions?  Any 6 

questions?  Give us a moment. 7 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Sure. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I actually was 9 

looking for your testimony the whole time and 10 

it was right in front of me up here. 11 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I have a 12 

question. 13 

  Hi, I believe that if there is a 14 

person who brings a lawsuit, it's likely to be 15 

someone who is not a member of your committee, 16 

because -- or your ANC, because they were not 17 

interested.  They are just -- you know, maybe 18 

want to take on the world by themselves. 19 

  Is there some negotiation where we 20 

can maybe extend the period of time that AU 21 

would agree to, instead of 60 days, maybe 90, 22 
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120?  I mean, I know that lawsuits take a long 1 

time to actually go forward, but there may be 2 

some opportunity to, you know, give AU a 3 

little breathing space. 4 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Yes, I mean, this is 5 

actually a tricky problem because the 6 

university from the beginning of the process 7 

said that they are concerned about agreements 8 

with neighbors, because they are neighbor 9 

organizations, because they have an agreement 10 

with one and then another pops up and it's out 11 

of their control. 12 

  And here, TCNA, which represents 13 

about 90 percent, I should let people from 14 

TCNA speak to that, but I think they represent 15 

most of the people, the vast majority of the 16 

people who live within 200 feet of the Tenley 17 

Campus, but they can't control everybody. 18 

  And so they enter into an agreement 19 

that possibly could -- the core thing that 20 

they wanted, which was this protection for a 21 

longer time against development on the back 22 
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end, could disappear through the actions of 1 

somebody outside of their control. 2 

  So we looked for a way that would 3 

address both of their needs.  And we thought 4 

that if the lawsuit exception were amended so 5 

that invocation of the exception wouldn't 6 

happen so long as TCNA joined the university 7 

in opposing a lawsuit, then control over 8 

whether or not that condition disappeared or 9 

not would be in TCNA's hands. 10 

  If somebody brought a lawsuit and 11 

TCNA didn't oppose or in their own way support 12 

it and the condition disappeared, that would 13 

be fair. 14 

  But if TCNA was very unhappy about 15 

it and did all they could to keep that lawsuit 16 

from succeeding, well, then they shouldn't 17 

lose the benefit of the bargain that they 18 

entered. 19 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Thank you. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Any other 21 

questions?  Commissioner Turnbull? 22 
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  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes, the 1 

one question we had always was that whether or 2 

not we can actually reference an agreement 3 

between a private party and an applicant in 4 

our order, whether it has legal status in a 5 

zoning order to reference a private agreement. 6 

 That's the only question that we have. 7 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Well -- 8 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  It won't be 9 

binding legally from our standpoint. 10 

  MR. FRUMIN:  And it's a little too 11 

bad that TCNA withdrew its status as a party. 12 

 I have to say it's important to us.  It's 13 

important to ANC-3E that you incorporate the 14 

conditions in the order. 15 

  Now, the agreement itself, I 16 

believe, is binding unto itself.  It has 17 

provisions that make it binding, but there is 18 

a history here of unhappiness about agreements 19 

that then became -- were interpreted one way 20 

by the university and interpreted in a 21 

different way. 22 
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  And a belt and suspenders approach 1 

to this agreement is important to us.  So I 2 

think I would encourage you to find a way to 3 

incorporate it and whatever status it has 4 

through your incorporation, that may or may 5 

not be in your control.  But to put it into 6 

the record of your order that you endorse, 7 

that you incorporate it, whatever is the most 8 

that you can do, so that when we come back 9 

around in 10 years and, God, forbid we are 10 

here to come back around in 10 years, there is 11 

no question about the intentions of the 12 

parties and the legal, and, if not legal, 13 

moral binding force of the agreement. 14 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes, I 15 

mean, we have some authority to limit some 16 

development.  We have to talk with our general 17 

counsel to see to what extent we can put that 18 

kind of language in. 19 

  We can make reference to private 20 

agreements, but you will have a chance to see 21 

the order before it ever goes through final 22 
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acceptance, so there will be time to argue. 1 

You will have a chance before anything goes 2 

forward at all, but we need to look at that 3 

carefully to see how we can -- I understand 4 

where you are coming from. 5 

  I think we are all very much 6 

concerned about the same issues. 7 

  MR. FRUMIN:  And I hear you.  And I 8 

just want to underscore again, this -- the 9 

agreement represents an enormous reach by both 10 

parties. 11 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Oh, I 12 

agree. 13 

  MR. FRUMIN:  And so we want it to 14 

hold. 15 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  I think we 16 

are going to have to play around with this a 17 

bit and just see what makes sense from us and 18 

to meet the best interest of you and the 19 

university and the community.  But there are 20 

some very good aspects to this whole 14 points 21 

and I think we have to go through them very 22 
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carefully and see how we can put this in our 1 

order that makes sense for everybody. 2 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Just one last follow-3 

up on this because I do think we talk in our 4 

testimony about the effect of the decisions 5 

you have on future processes. 6 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right. 7 

  MR. FRUMIN:  This dynamic, the 8 

dynamic where the parties sit down, worked it 9 

out, nobody got everything they wanted, but 10 

they sorted it out on ways that worked for 11 

everybody.  Boy, you guys want to encourage 12 

that kind of a dynamic so that when it gets to 13 

you, you don't have people at each other's 14 

throats.  Instead, you have before that people 15 

reaching to find the best solutions. 16 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes.  Now, 17 

we just have to look at the language and see 18 

how we can make it work best for everybody.  19 

But point well-taken. 20 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Thank you. 21 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  22 
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Commissioner, your last name again is? 1 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Frumin. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Frumin.  Yes, 3 

Commissioner Frumin.  You're the vice 4 

chairman? 5 

  MR. FRUMIN:  I'm not. 6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, no, okay.  7 

Well, Commissioner Frumin, I agree with what 8 

you said.  Obviously, there's a lot of 9 

negotiation, a lot of stuff, a lot of effort 10 

put in by a lot of folks and I want you to 11 

know that we are very thankful, because you 12 

have eased it some for us, a lot for us, by 13 

not having opposition and working right up to 14 

the last minute.   15 

  So that's how ANCs are supposed to 16 

work and be of service.  Hopefully, well, I'm 17 

not going to say that. 18 

  MR. FRUMIN:  We try. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Yes.  But I think 20 

that's how it's supposed to work.  ANCs and 21 

whatever party, whoever it is, whether it's a 22 
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school or hospital, whoever it is working 1 

together, so the neighborhood can coexist. 2 

  But let me ask you, since this 3 

agreement is where it is, the applicant has 4 

agreed to pretty much everything that's in 5 

this letter.  Am I correct? 6 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Yes, well, I think the 7 

applicant has -- well, there are things that 8 

OP and DDOT have suggested that are an  9 

additional two things that are in the TCNA/AU 10 

agreement and we want AU to do those things, 11 

too. 12 

  There is a couple of things, as I 13 

said, that they asked that would be done, we 14 

don't want to see happen.  And then there is 15 

the one tweak, which is an important thing to 16 

us, on preservation of the lawsuit exception. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  But I guess what 18 

I'm saying is everything that TNA has asked 19 

for, pretty much TNA and -- I'm sorry, the 20 

ANC-3E and the applicant have pretty much 21 

agreed.  You all are on the same page. 22 
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  MR. FRUMIN:  There is an agreement, 1 

yes. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  I know about 3 

DDOT's issues. 4 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Yes. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And Office of 6 

Planning and everybody else, but I want to 7 

make sure 3E and the applicant are on the same 8 

page. 9 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Yes. 10 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  All right.  11 

Any other questions? 12 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Well, 13 

Commissioner Frumin, just a comment.  Since 14 

you have done so well on the further 15 

processing at the Tenley Campus, can you do 16 

something on the Main Campus? 17 

  MR. FRUMIN:  We would love to try. 18 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.   19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Any other 20 

questions up here, Commissioners? 21 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Sorry I'm late. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Somebody said you 1 

was at the lighting of the Christmas tree.  I 2 

don't know.  I don't know where you were. 3 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Believe me, I 5 

didn't say it.  Would I do that? 6 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Better than 7 

being at a Giants game, I think. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, that's real 9 

low.  That's real low. 10 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Anyway, sorry to 11 

be late.  I will -- 12 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  That's real low. 13 

You must have went home and watched the game 14 

Monday.  Ms. Schellin, can you make sure we 15 

have hearings from now on on Wednesday nights? 16 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Anyway, I will 17 

read the record on what I missed and I don't 18 

have any questions, at this time.  Thanks. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Any cross-20 

examination from the applicant?  Does the Ward 21 

3 have any -- Ward 3 Vision have any cross-22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 51

examination?  Okay.  Oh, I'm sorry, 3F, do you 1 

have any cross?  And Tenley Campus Neighbor  2 

Association withdrew. 3 

  Okay.  Tenley Neighbor Association, 4 

Ms. Chesser, do you have any cross?  Okay.  5 

Thank you very much, Commissioner.  Keep up 6 

the great work. 7 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Thank you. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Let me stop here 9 

and go back to Commissioner May.  Even though 10 

he did throw a cheap shot at me, we started 11 

off, Commissioner, asking questions of DDOT.  12 

Did you have some?  Okay.  Okay.   13 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  No. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Okay.  Let's 15 

move right along to ANC-3F.  Before you start, 16 

do we have your statement already? 17 

  MS. WISS:  You have our resolution. 18 

 I don't have a printed statement. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.   20 

  MS. WISS:  I filed it on Tuesday.  21 

It should be there. 22 
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  Good evening, this is Cathy Wiss 1 

for ANC-3F. 2 

  As you know, ANC-3F is located 3 

directly across Nebraska Avenue, Wisconsin 4 

Avenue and Tenley Circle from American 5 

University's Tenley Campus.  It's a distance 6 

of less than 200 feet.  And for that reason, 7 

you granted us party status as an affected 8 

ANC. 9 

  So what we were looking at is how 10 

would this affect residents of ANC-3F in terms 11 

of the number of students, faculty, staff, 12 

visitors, traffic, parking, noise, light and 13 

views. 14 

  And we ended up adopting a 15 

resolution that does not object to the 16 

relocation of the Washington College of Law to 17 

the Tenley Campus, so long as American 18 

University agrees to a number of conditions. 19 

  Our first condition was to phase in 20 

enrollment increases in accordance with 21 

Condition 3 of the agreement with ANC-3E, 22 
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that's the agreement that Commissioner Frumin 1 

was just talking about.  This phases in 2 

enrollment from 1,850 students by increments 3 

of 50 each year until 2000 is reached. 4 

  And this is, I think, a very good 5 

plan, so that they can get the TDM right and, 6 

you know, tweak it if need be, study how -- 7 

whether there is cut-through traffic, make 8 

sure everybody knows how to use Metro.  So we 9 

did want to endorse that. 10 

  We also agreed with the agreement 11 

between, I guess it's, AU, Tenley Campus 12 

Neighbors Association and ANC-3E? 13 

  MR. FRUMIN:  No, just AU and TCNA. 14 

  MS. WISS:  Okay.  AU and TCNA.  I'm 15 

sorry.  So we may have mislabeled that in our 16 

resolution, but what we are really referencing 17 

is the agreement between AU and TCNA. 18 

  They agreed to limit attendance of 19 

non-law school participants to 150 during peak 20 

hours. 21 

  We were a little concerned that 22 
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that seemed like an awful lot of people at the 1 

same time, that there would be peak usage of 2 

the law school, that maybe they would not be 3 

able to find parking and, thus, park in the 4 

neighborhood. 5 

  The Commissioners really felt that 6 

if it's during the daytime, maybe people would 7 

be able to take subway or even taxis if AU 8 

vigorously advertised to the non-law school 9 

attendees how to take Metro and other means of 10 

public transportation and that parking in the 11 

neighborhood is prohibited.  So for that 12 

reason, we did agree to that condition. 13 

  We also wanted to make sure that AU 14 

does agree to submit all monitoring reports on 15 

traffic, traffic demand management and 16 

additional incentives and parking enforcement 17 

to ANC-3F throughout this process.  ANC-3F has 18 

been more of a bystander, not because that's 19 

the way we wanted it, but because we often 20 

were not informed of meetings and we often 21 

found in documents that we were left out. 22 
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  So we just really wanted to 1 

reiterate that AU still needs to work with us. 2 

 Redistricting will change our boundaries, but 3 

still we believe that people beyond the 4 

boundaries of ANC-3E will be affected. 5 

  Now, we ask that, in particular, 6 

certain streets where the traffic study showed 7 

that there would be cut-through traffic, 8 

neighborhood streets, such as Yuma Street east 9 

of Tenley Circle, Warren Street east of 10 

Nebraska Avenue and 41st Street between Van 11 

Ness Street and Nebraska Avenue would be 12 

monitored annually for traffic volume and 13 

safety. 14 

  I think a lot of our Commissioners 15 

were concerned about safety.  We are talking 16 

about neighborhood streets, that in the case 17 

of Yuma Street east of Tenley Circle, is 18 

projected to receive 19 percent of the a.m. 19 

traffic traveling to the law school and 22 20 

percent of the p.m. traffic, which could be 21 

substantial. 22 
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  We did ask that they install 1 

traffic calming measures if they are found to 2 

be needed in our streets in ANC-3F that we 3 

were just talking about a few minutes ago with 4 

DDOT. 5 

  DDOT required a traffic safety 6 

analysis and we want to continue to monitor 7 

the intersection of Warren and 40th Street, 8 

because it had a relatively high crash rate.  9 

The response was that well, there's not much 10 

traffic there, so, you know, we don't need to 11 

monitor it. 12 

  But, in fact, it was a high crash 13 

rate.  One man who attended our meeting said 14 

the reason is there is no stop sign on Warren 15 

Street, so maybe the solution to that is to 16 

install a stop sign. 17 

  I also noticed that all of the no 18 

parking here to corner signs or the equivalent 19 

of that have been taken down on Warren Street, 20 

so that, in fact, the cars are parking right 21 

up to the intersection, some even within the 22 
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crosswalk. 1 

  It is impossible to stand at that 2 

light and have another car try to turn into 3 

the intersection.  So there is a real need for 4 

DDOT to go out and study that, separate from 5 

this zoning case. 6 

  That block actually happens to be 7 

the parking lot for the Tenley Fire House.  8 

When the fire house was rebuilt, their parking 9 

lot was lost, so they all park on the street 10 

there.  So that's another group that needs 11 

parking if anyone is planning on letting local 12 

Government organizations use their parking 13 

lot. 14 

  Now, the one interesting thing 15 

about Nebraska Avenue and the left turn lane 16 

that AU has proposed for the parking garage is 17 

that nobody that I have talked to, and we are 18 

talking about my constituents, parks on 19 

Nebraska Avenue across from the Tenley Campus. 20 

  They all have parking in the rear 21 

for many places actually, and they tell their 22 
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guests either park in the rear or on the side 1 

streets.  They say they don't park on 2 

Nebraska, because they are really afraid of 3 

being rearended.  They have seen cars 4 

demolished. 5 

  One woman who actually works at the 6 

AU Law School who lives directly across the 7 

street said well, if she has a big delivery, 8 

yes, it can be convenient to have parking in 9 

front, but she never leaves her car there. 10 

  So it seems odd that our ANC might 11 

be the one to say well, remove the parking.  12 

But we have also found that on the other side 13 

of Nebraska Avenue in front of the Tenley 14 

Campus, when people park there it is a real 15 

traffic hazard. 16 

  When you are driving around the 17 

circle, it's a blind curve and suddenly you 18 

are in the curbside lane, you are up on a car 19 

that is parked there, you have got a truck 20 

bearing down behind you and, you know, it's a 21 

very, very dangerous area. 22 
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  So we recommended removing the 1 

parking in the 4300 Block of Nebraska Avenue 2 

as an alternative to building a left turn 3 

lane.  Our Commissioners were very skeptical 4 

about that.  They really felt uneasy about 5 

widening Nebraska Avenue there.  They do feel 6 

that this is a very unsafe situation.  But 7 

they did not like the idea of a left turn 8 

lane. 9 

  One alternative we did provide is 10 

if for some reason it is found that people do 11 

want to park on Nebraska Avenue to have 12 

prohibition on parking from 7:00 a.m. to 8:30 13 

p.m., Monday through Friday, as an 14 

alternative. 15 

  But the other suggestion that we 16 

heard, which people on our Commission worked 17 

really kind of in favor of, was to install a 18 

traffic light at the parking entrance, that 19 

way people could more easily turn left out of 20 

the parking garage, which was a concern for 21 

our Commissioners. 22 
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  So we would like that to be 1 

considered and to have it coordinated with a 2 

pedestrian signal at Tenley Circle. 3 

  Again, just something that we 4 

believe ought to be in the zoning order, to 5 

require all students, faculty, staff and 6 

visitors who drive to park on the campus and 7 

ensure that they register their cars and are 8 

quite aware that they may not park in nearby 9 

neighborhoods. 10 

  Now, in the transportation study, 11 

AU gave a map of the area in which they would 12 

enforce the Good Neighbor Policy, in which 13 

they said was a 10 minute walk.  I tested 14 

that, because it seemed like a very surprising 15 

boundary that they showed. 16 

  They say it is not truly a 17 

boundary, but the boundary in that map is the 18 

boundary of ANC-3E after redistricting takes 19 

effect in 2013.  It does not include any 20 

streets in what will be ANC-3F when the law 21 

school moves to the Tenley Campus. 22 
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  So we wanted to make sure that they 1 

continue to enforce the Good Neighbor Policy 2 

in ANC-3F areas that will be within a 10 3 

minute walk.  So I actually walked the 4 

streets.  I timed it with my cell phone and I 5 

got down to Veazey Street close to Reno Road. 6 

  And Veazey Street east of Wisconsin 7 

is not even in their area that they will 8 

monitor. 9 

  I walked clear up Nebraska Avenue 10 

to Davenport Street in 10 minutes.  I walked 11 

at the pace of somebody who is say walking to 12 

the Metro or to the stores or as you would, 13 

somebody who is walking to class.  You don't 14 

amble when you are walking to class.  You want 15 

to get there. 16 

  I looked at how they measured 10 17 

minutes.  It is 4 feet per second.  I think 18 

that's what you would be walking if you are in 19 

a shopping mall and looking at the store's 20 

merchandise or on a crowded street on K Street 21 

going out to lunch.  It's not the way people 22 
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walk to Metro and to school. 1 

  And so I would ask them to consider 2 

the area between Davenport Street on the 3 

north, Reno Road on the east and Upton Street 4 

on the south.  Beyond Upton, it's Sidwell 5 

Friends and the Post Office and that's not an 6 

area where you could park. 7 

  Now, our Commissioners were really 8 

pleased with the TDM measures that AU was 9 

proposing, but they may be asking for a few 10 

more. 11 

  One of our Commissioners, who does 12 

not have a car and who rents Zipcars, would 13 

very much like to see at least two surface 14 

parking spaces for Zipcars. 15 

  And in addition to preferred 16 

parking spaces for carpoolers, to offer 17 

discounted parking rates that are 18 

proportionately less expensive as additional 19 

riders join in, as an incentive for more 20 

people to join a single carpool. 21 

  We were not particularly clear on 22 
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what benefits were being provided through this 1 

policy.  We asked questions last week and it 2 

was not real clear what was actually being 3 

done.  So we put things in such as to continue 4 

to allow employees to participate in the Smart 5 

Benefits Program through payroll deductions 6 

and not to cap that in any way. 7 

  Also, to provide funds for 8 

employees to maintain bikes, so they can bike 9 

to work up to the highest amount allowed under 10 

the Tax Code.  One of our Commissioners has 11 

this at work and gets more than $20 or $30 a 12 

month. 13 

  Provide at least 20 bicycle parking 14 

spaces at each entrance, as requested by DDOT. 15 

  Provide transit information screens 16 

on campus and at nearby bus stops, as 17 

requested by DDOT. 18 

  Commissioners really like this 19 

idea.  They thought this would really help 20 

students and others be aware of public 21 

transit.  They really like the idea of having 22 
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it at nearby bus stops, so that everyone would 1 

be aware of taking transit. 2 

  And again, really making sure that 3 

the TDM Plan is assessed and modified, if cut-4 

through traffic is found, as requested by 5 

DDOT. 6 

  Now, we had a discussion at last 7 

week's hearing on the HVAC system.  And we -- 8 

and really, we are interested in making sure 9 

that it can't be heard by the people across 10 

the street.  We did have a resident come to 11 

our meeting and mention that UDC has an HVAC 12 

system on one of its buildings that is just 13 

terribly loud. 14 

  I believe it is in a commercial 15 

area, was not part of the campus plan.  I 16 

believe that's the building they are talking 17 

about, but it's terribly, terribly loud and 18 

everybody was aware of it.  So we really would 19 

like AU to stretch to make sure that they are 20 

providing the highest LEED standards for noise 21 

reduction for that HVAC system. 22 
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  We ask that they ensure that all 1 

interior and exterior lights are shielded, so 2 

that they will not cast light into the homes 3 

across Nebraska Avenue and to meet LEED 4 

standards for light pollution reduction. 5 

  We discussed this at the last 6 

hearing.  One of the things that interested me 7 

was that at the last hearing, I believe, they 8 

committed to something called "daylighting."  9 

I'm not quite sure what daylighting is, but 10 

they said that would help with any light  11 

pollution there might be. 12 

  But in Tab D of their November 7th 13 

updated plans, they have a LEED checklist and 14 

it says that AU will not do daylighting and 15 

view studies.  So I would really be interested 16 

in what that means. 17 

  Now, our Commissioners wanted AU to 18 

be a model in terms of, I guess how did I miss 19 

this -- I missed one.  Oh, here it is.  That 20 

AU is seeking to achieve LEED gold rating, 21 

which is admirable.  And I really credit them 22 
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for doing that, because that goes beyond what 1 

is required of any new buildings in D.C., new 2 

office or institutional buildings, which is a 3 

silver rating. 4 

  But they really wanted AU to see 5 

what they could do to strive to achieve a 6 

platinum rating.   7 

  Also, they were interested in 8 

establishing a robust stormwater management 9 

system to include extensive green roofs, rain 10 

gardens, pervious pavers, as well as swales, 11 

which they have committed to, to achieve a 90 12 

percent reduction in a 1 inch storm to meet 13 

quantity and quality control standards for 14 

LEED. 15 

  This may be more than what DDOE is 16 

requiring, but, you know, we think this will 17 

help them get a higher LEED rating. 18 

  We did really want them to plant 19 

canopy trees.  At the time of our meeting, it 20 

was unclear whether they could plant canopy 21 

trees along Nebraska Avenue, because DDOT does 22 
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have a policy where there are wires that you 1 

can't plan canopy trees.  They have to be 2 

shorter trees like Cherries. 3 

  But I did go out and look 4 

afterwards and they do have the capability of 5 

planting canopy trees, street trees.  But at 6 

the same time, we wanted to encourage them to 7 

consider canopy trees on the campus side of 8 

the property. 9 

  At the last hearing, they testified 10 

that they had not yet chosen their trees or 11 

species, whether they were deciduous or 12 

evergreen, but on their -- they have a 13 

planting pallet on page 32 of the design 14 

principles that they handed out at the hearing 15 

last week. 16 

  It shows that they do have species 17 

that have been selected and the only canopy 18 

tree being considered for the Nebraska Avenue 19 

side of the property is Zelkova, which is a 20 

medium sized deciduous tree with small leaves 21 

that is native to Asia. 22 
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  And many of the other plants in 1 

their pallet are non-natives.  The others for 2 

Nebraska Avenue are very nice trees, things 3 

like Crape Myrtles, but Crape Myrtles are like 4 

tall shrubs.  And that's not going to screen a 5 

63 foot high building. 6 

  So we asked them to really try to 7 

put in canopy trees there to screen views of 8 

their building and also to consider native 9 

species to meet LEED standards.  Natives are 10 

supposed to need less watering and less care 11 

and there are plenty of natives that are being 12 

used now and they will help with LEED 13 

standards. 14 

  We also endorse the landscaping and 15 

benches plan for the front lawn facing Tenley 16 

Circle. 17 

  And finally, our Commission had a 18 

number of things to say about the Construction 19 

Management Plan.  First of all, to make sure 20 

that ANC-3F residents are included, 21 

particularly those immediately across the 22 
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street on Nebraska Avenue as well as those 1 

across Nebraska Avenue on the other side of 2 

Wisconsin Avenue, include them in meetings 3 

about the Construction Management Plan. 4 

  They will be affected.  They will 5 

be able -- they will have to look at this and 6 

hear it and experience it. 7 

  And before a construction starts, 8 

to install strong tree protection measures for 9 

the trees that are being retained, not as an 10 

afterthought, but to do it before 11 

construction.  Good strong fences to make sure 12 

everybody knows not to disturb those trees, 13 

many of which are quite beautiful and quite 14 

big and really worth saving. 15 

  Now, we wanted to prohibit 16 

construction trucks and deliveries from using 17 

the local streets beyond the campus for access 18 

to the site or for staging and require them to 19 

use the arterials.  There are two major 20 

arterials right at the Tenley Campus, Nebraska 21 

Avenue and Wisconsin Avenue and River Road is 22 
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just a short distance away, which can take you 1 

right out to the Beltway. 2 

  This was -- we have had other 3 

projects where we have got dump trucks driving 4 

all over the neighborhood, to say turn around 5 

or stage.  Once I went out on one of our 6 

streets and there was just a whole long line 7 

of maybe 12 dump trucks all lined up, motors 8 

idling on a Saturday morning when people are 9 

all home wanting to have a little peace and 10 

quiet. 11 

  So this is not something that we 12 

want to have happen for the AU Tenley Campus, 13 

even though I'm not sure where the 14 

construction entrances will be, but if they 15 

have to be on Warren Street, you know, travel 16 

only on Warren Street, that's next to the 17 

Tenley Campus or only on Yuma Street between 18 

the circle and the Tenley Campus and not 19 

through the neighborhoods. 20 

  And also, to limit the hours of 21 

construction to Monday through Friday, 7:30 22 
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a.m. to 4:00 p.m., including deliveries and 1 

truck access to the site, which I believe was 2 

in the agreement that AU has signed with TCNA. 3 

  Thank you very much. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you, 5 

Commissioner Wiss.  Let me look at your 6 

report.  I mean, I think it was very well-laid 7 

out.  At the bottom of page 4, you say 8 

"therefore, be it resolved that ANC-3F does 9 

not object to the relocation of the Washington 10 

College of Law to American University's Tenley 11 

Campus, so long as American University agrees 12 

to the following conditions." 13 

  MS. WISS:  Yes. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And you went 15 

through some of those conditions.  Have you 16 

talked with American University?  The first 17 

thing I would have to agree on, and I'm hoping 18 

that American University hears this especially 19 

in this case, you all are right across the 20 

street.  You are right there.  It involves you 21 

and you all need to be in those discussions. 22 
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  You should be in those discussions 1 

with whoever they were meeting with at first. 2 

 So I do agree with you with that and 3 

hopefully we can make sure something like that 4 

happens. 5 

  But the other thing is all of these 6 

conditions, are these conditions that you have 7 

already talked over with the applicant?  Are 8 

you all in agreeance with these conditions?  9 

Are they in your letter pretty much? 10 

  MS. WISS:  Well, what happened is, 11 

you know, after our last meeting, we 12 

immediately went into the Thanksgiving 13 

holiday.  We did have a meeting on the Monday 14 

after Thanksgiving, at which we set these 15 

forth.  I sent this -- I filed this on Tuesday 16 

and sent this off to AU. 17 

  We received their responses this 18 

afternoon and I was out of town, so I just 19 

read them.  They don't agree to all of them 20 

and so I'm sure they will be testifying as to 21 

why they don't agree to all of them. 22 
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  They do, in part, in some cases and 1 

in some cases they don't agree to all. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And I guess we have 3 

that discussion up here?  I know I have your 4 

testimony.  And I guess we do have it.  It was 5 

given to us.  And I don' read that fast, so 6 

I'm going to have to see what's going on with 7 

that. 8 

  And I see there is another LEED 9 

checklist in here.  I was looking at the old 10 

one that you talked about.  The numbers added 11 

up, to me, to be platinum, but I understand 12 

the threshold has been raised.  That's the one 13 

I was looking at, I think, behind that tab. 14 

  And then I think we have an 15 

additional one that came in tonight, I 16 

believe. 17 

  MS. WISS:  I haven't read -- 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, no, no, that's 19 

not what it is.  I'm sorry.  That's not what 20 

it is. 21 

  So with that one, that just gets 22 
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the goal.  The one behind Tab, I think you 1 

said, D? 2 

  MS. WISS:  Tab D in the November 3 

7th submission. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Right.  That's what 5 

I'm looking at.  Maybe I need to ask this.  So 6 

the possible points are 110, that's the 7 

highest you can go and they are -- 8 

  MS. WISS:  Actually, what this adds 9 

up to is they commit to 52.  There are 42 that 10 

are in question. 11 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.   12 

  MS. WISS:  52 will put them in 13 

silver. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Yes, I got it. 15 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  This is their 16 

response. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh.  Is this the 18 

9th? 19 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  No. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  That was the 21 

previous, okay. 22 
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  MS. WISS:  No, the applicant 1 

commits to -- 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  You've got to turn 3 

your microphone on, if you're going to say 4 

something.  You've got to turn your microphone 5 

on. 6 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Oh, sorry.  7 

The applicant appears to commit to gold LEED. 8 

  MS. WISS:  Yes. 9 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  And I think these 10 

were passing through -- and thank you, 11 

Commissioner Cohen.  I'm looking at proposing 12 

conditions of approval for the American 13 

University Washington College of Law on page 14 

4.  Do you have a copy of that? 15 

  MS. WISS:  Excuse me? 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Do you have a copy 17 

of it? 18 

  MS. WISS:  Of what? 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Of the proposed 20 

conditions for American University for their 21 

further processing.  And this was given to us, 22 
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I think, last week. 1 

  MS. WISS:  I have a copy of -- yes, 2 

the one between TCNA and AU. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Well, that's 4 

-- 5 

  MS. WISS:  Well, I -- 6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I think that's what 7 

the applicant is saying.  They're saying they 8 

would agree to it and I understand it as gold. 9 

  MS. WISS:  Yes, yes.  Well, we 10 

weren't disputing it.  I just -- just to let 11 

you know we had Commissioners -- one 12 

Commissioner, in particular, but others were 13 

in agreement, that yes, it would be great to 14 

strive for platinum. 15 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, okay. 16 

  MS. WISS:  That's -- 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  All right.  18 

Any other questions? 19 

  MS. WISS:  We're not opposed to 20 

gold.  I mean, gold is great, but people 21 

wanted them to strive for more. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Okay.  Any 1 

other questions, Commissioners?  Not hearing 2 

any cross-examination, let me go to Mr. 3 

Tummonds.  Any cross?  ANC-3E, Mr. Frumin, any 4 

cross?  Mr. Wheeler, any cross?  Ms. Chesser, 5 

any cross?  Okay. 6 

  Thank you very much, Commissioner. 7 

 Appreciate all the work you're putting into 8 

this. 9 

  Okay.  Let's go to testimony or 10 

party in support, Ward 3 Vision.  Okay.  Mr. 11 

Wheeler, I see you have been joined by Ms. 12 

McCarthy.  I'm not sure who the other person 13 

is, but if you could introduce who is at the 14 

table with you, you may begin. 15 

  MR. WHEELER:  That's Tom Hier.  And 16 

the preliminary matter is the qualification of 17 

Ms. McCarthy as an expert. 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  What are we 19 

proffering her as an expert?  She's an expert 20 

in many facets, but what are we proffering her 21 

as an expert in? 22 
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  MS. McCARTHY:  I believe we are 1 

suggesting as zoning and land use. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  3 

Commissioners, I don't see anybody having a 4 

problem, I don't think.  Any problems?  5 

Assuming we all know Ms. McCarthy.  Okay.  If 6 

you could just still introduce everyone, even 7 

though we do know Ms. McCarthy, introduce 8 

yourself and whoever else is at the table.  9 

And we will give her expert status. 10 

  MR. WHEELER:  I'm John Wheeler.  11 

Next to me is Ms. Ellen McCarthy and Tom Hier 12 

next to her. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Tom.  How do you 14 

spell the last name? 15 

  MR. HIER:  Hier, H-I-E-R. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  H-I-E-R. 17 

  MR. HIER:  Right. 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Tom Hier. 19 

  MR. WHEELER:  Should I go? 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Yes. 21 

  MR. HIER:  Okay.  Good evening, 22 
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Chairman Hood and Members of the Commission.  1 

My name is Tom Hier.  By profession, I'm a 2 

consultant in campus planning working with 3 

universities across the country for the past 4 

25 years. 5 

  I will state for the record that I 6 

have no professional connection to American 7 

University.  I am here representing Ward 3 8 

Vision. 9 

  Ward 3 Vision is a grass roots 10 

organization that advocates for community 11 

development based on the principles of Smart 12 

Growth and transit-oriented development. 13 

  Our ultimate goal is to promote and 14 

enhance the development of dynamic vibrant 15 

urban communities that are sustainable and 16 

engaging places to live, work and play.  Our 17 

website is ward3vision.org. 18 

  With me is Ellen McCarthy, whom we 19 

have asked the Commission to accept as an 20 

expert in zoning, land use and campus plans 21 

and you have done that.  Thank you very much. 22 
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  I would like to make four major 1 

points this evening. 2 

  First, we see the proposed location 3 

of the Washington College of Law on Tenley 4 

Circle as an important opportunity to improve 5 

the vitality of Wisconsin Avenue.  In our 21st 6 

Century knowledge-based economy, universities 7 

are prized for the economic activity they 8 

generate as well as the intellectual 9 

stimulation and cache they bring to the 10 

surrounding community. 11 

  The addition of the Washington 12 

College of Law to Tenley Circle is consistent 13 

with our vision of upper northwest as becoming 14 

the education corridor of the city.  As a 15 

result, we support the Tenley Campus Plan. 16 

  Second, Ward 3 Vision would like to 17 

acknowledge American University for having 18 

been extremely willing to meet, listen to our 19 

concerns and make adjustments in the proposed 20 

design and layout of the law school at the 21 

Tenley Campus. 22 
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  Third, while we generally support 1 

the plan, we do see the opportunity to make 2 

the Wisconsin Avenue portion of the campus 3 

even better.  In this area, the green space in 4 

front of Capital Hall should be a vibrant 5 

front door to Washington College of Law and 6 

the Tenley Campus. 7 

  It is unfortunate that because of 8 

the designation of the historic district and 9 

the location of Capital Hall, it is not 10 

possible to put the main entrance to the law 11 

school right at the apex where the property 12 

meets Tenley Circle. 13 

  However, the current plan while 14 

providing an attractive green space could be 15 

so much more.  The front of the current law 16 

school facility in Spring Valley shows the 17 

promise.  We have observed during good weather 18 

that its small plaza is filled with students 19 

and others reading, hanging out, enjoying 20 

coffee or a meal. 21 

  We can envision an even more 22 
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interesting and active green space in front of 1 

Capital Hall, perhaps with a fountain, 2 

sculpture and/or interactive art that makes 3 

use -- makes interesting use of light and 4 

color.  Perhaps even a small performance space 5 

or a place for outdoor exhibits. 6 

  We also suggest that the connection 7 

between this green space and the plaza 8 

proposed at the main pedestrian entrance at 9 

Yuma be enhanced.  This is the entrance 10 

closest to the Metro and it should be inviting 11 

and clearly signify to campus visitors where 12 

the entrance is. 13 

  It should take advantage of the 14 

presence of the Yuma entrance to provide 15 

animation for the larger green space, perhaps 16 

a coffee cart on the plaza with tables and 17 

chairs around the side of the lawn, perhaps 18 

chess tables like those in Dupont Circle or 19 

other creative options for engaging users of 20 

the space.  There are any number of 21 

possibilities. 22 
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  We have proposed to the university 1 

that it engage in an open design process 2 

perhaps a charrette to refine the current 3 

design and create a space that will serve both 4 

AU and the rest of the community and are 5 

pleased that there appears to be a willingness 6 

to do so on their part. 7 

  Fourth and finally, Ward 3 Vision 8 

generally supports reducing the amount of 9 

parking in new developments in proximity to 10 

public transit as part of an overall policy to 11 

reduce traffic and promote alternatives to the 12 

single-occupant auto. 13 

  To that end, DDOT's report seems, 14 

to us, to have done a logical and thorough 15 

analysis of the parking situation and we 16 

support the DDOT recommendations, including 17 

the Transportation Demand Management 18 

recommendations. 19 

  I would like to conclude simply by 20 

saying that we know -- I know from my own 21 

practice that universities can be a huge plus 22 
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for cities and the neighborhoods where they 1 

are located.  The proposed plan for the Tenley 2 

Campus will add 2,500 students, staff and 3 

faculty to an area that is currently lacking 4 

in street vitality. 5 

  We urge the Zoning Commission to 6 

approve the further processing for the Tenley 7 

Campus.  Thank you. 8 

  MS. McCARTHY:  Good evening, Mr. 9 

Chair, and Members of the Commission.  As you 10 

are aware, the primary issue with respect to 11 

further processing of the AU Campus Plan for 12 

Tenley Campus is whether the plan meets the 13 

requirements set forth in the Zoning 14 

Regulations for special exception review. 15 

  In particular, the university must 16 

demonstrate there won't be an adverse impact 17 

as a result of noise, traffic or number of 18 

students. 19 

  Not only do I conclude there will 20 

not be an adverse impact from the proposed 21 

construction, this proposal appears to be a 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 85

very strong positive development for the area. 1 

 The addition of 2,000 students and 500 2 

faculty and staff along Wisconsin Avenue in 3 

close proximity to the Metro and the 4 

commercial area around it will add street 5 

vitality and provide additional customers for 6 

the retail. 7 

  As you may know, we are renowned 8 

for our supply of mattress stores and we are 9 

always hoping to find additional customers 10 

that might support retail beyond that. 11 

  In addition, the location of the 12 

law school so close to Metro will provide easy 13 

accessibility for the university legal clinic, 14 

which is extremely well-regarded and provides 15 

important legal services for low-income 16 

people. 17 

  This is an urban site on major 18 

thoroughfares.  It should be vibrant and 19 

alive.  It's important to understand the 20 

context.  And you can see this on the photo on 21 

the second page of my testimony. 22 
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  Wisconsin Avenue and Nebraska 1 

Avenue, both major arterials, form two sides 2 

of the site.  On the north side, there is Yuma 3 

Street, but for most of its length where the 4 

law school buildings would be, it's a large 5 

institutional complex with St. Ann's Church 6 

and parish buildings and the building known as 7 

Bon Secour, which I believe is used by Opus 8 

Dei. 9 

  There is only one portion of the 10 

campus which is adjacent to a predominately 11 

single-family residential area that is the 12 

west and southern part and the proposed new 13 

structures are clustered totally on the other 14 

side of an 8 acre campus, that is where the 15 

proposed law school would be. 16 

  First of all, with respect to 17 

noise, we are talking about law students, 18 

faculty and staff who come for classes during 19 

the day and evening and then leave.  Noise, if 20 

anything, should be even less than the case 21 

with the current occupants of the Tenley 22 
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Campus who live there. 1 

  Second, as indicated above, there 2 

is only one portion of the campus that even 3 

abuts single-family residential and the 4 

proposed location of the Washington College of 5 

Law is a considerable distance from those 6 

houses, which are themselves set back a 7 

considerable distance from the street. 8 

  Third, with regard to traffic, Ward 9 

3 Vision concurs with the report from DDOT 10 

which generally supports the AU proposal with 11 

limitations on parking of no more than 250 12 

spaces and some additional conditions with 13 

regard to traffic demand management. 14 

  We note that there has been some 15 

concern expressed by the parties that the 16 

currently proffered number of 450 spaces is 17 

inadequate.  But we note that the current 18 

commuting patterns of the Spring Valley Law 19 

School site, which is considerably less 20 

convenient to transit, have only approximately 21 

50 percent, 54 percent of the travelers coming 22 
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by single-occupant auto. 1 

  We would expect the number arriving 2 

by Metro and public transit to increase 3 

substantially given this far more transit 4 

friendly location.  To that end, we strongly 5 

advocated for -- with AU for increasing the 6 

visibility and usefulness of the Yuma Street 7 

entrance to make it as convenient and inviting 8 

to Metro users as possible, which AU has 9 

agreed to do. 10 

  We concurred with the DDOT 11 

rationale that the location of the law school 12 

in this site and the travel time compared to 13 

the Spring Valley location, which means you 14 

have to take Metro to Tenleytown, then stand 15 

there and wait for the shuttle bus, then take 16 

the shuttle bus 10 or 15 minutes to get to the 17 

Spring Valley location, this is so much more 18 

convenient than that, that the number of 19 

transit users are bound to substantially 20 

increase. 21 

  With respect to traffic, it's also 22 
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important to remember the law school already 1 

exists in upper northwest.  These are not 2 

entirely new trips.  Many of these trips are 3 

currently being made over the very same 4 

streets, but what is being proposed is that 5 

the law school will move to a place where, by 6 

virtue of being more convenient to transit, 7 

there will be fewer trips overall. 8 

  So even if there will be a few more 9 

law students in the future than in the 10 

present, it should more than balance out. 11 

  As Tom indicated in his testimony, 12 

we generally concur with DDOT's conclusion 13 

that the amount of parking proffered could be 14 

reduced.  First of all, that, in and of 15 

itself, should reduce traffic to the site. 16 

  We note that the university in its 17 

agreement with TCNA and others has agreed to 18 

utilize its Good Neighbor Parking Enforcement 19 

Policy, so that will keep down any adverse 20 

impacts of not providing sufficient parking 21 

on-site. 22 
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  But we also note, as Ms. Wiss just 1 

mentioned, the overwhelming majority, if not 2 

all and you can see that somewhat on the 3 

aerial photo on the second page, of the homes 4 

along Yuma, Warren and 42nd have their own 5 

parking on-site.  So they are not going to be 6 

affected by any increase in on-street parking, 7 

if there were any. 8 

  So in addition to these mitigations 9 

with regard to noise, traffic and number of 10 

students, the Commission must determine 11 

whether special exception will be in harmony 12 

with the general purpose and intent of the 13 

Zoning Regulations and Zoning Maps and will 14 

not tend to affect adversely neighboring 15 

property in -- subject to the special 16 

conditions that I just addressed. 17 

  The Zoning Regulations and Maps 18 

clearly recognize that university use takes 19 

place -- can take place and usually does take 20 

place in residential areas, that's why it 21 

provides for a campus plan to be -- that's why 22 
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it requires a campus plan to be prepared and 1 

that uses are permitted only by special 2 

exception. 3 

  Special exceptions are for uses 4 

that are deemed pre-compatible with the zones 5 

in which they are permitted and it's just a 6 

matter of the applicant showing that the way 7 

they will manage the impacts of being in that 8 

zone will not cause any objectionable 9 

conditions or those conditions will be 10 

ameliorated.  So it's clearly consistent with 11 

the Zoning Regulations and Maps. 12 

  If you look at Section 210 under 13 

which this application is being processed, it 14 

notes that the maximum bulk that can be 15 

applied in this zoning district is comparable 16 

to the R-5-B District, a very moderate density 17 

zone. 18 

  As 210 notes, this will limit the 19 

overall bulk of the site, which in turn also, 20 

because it's a substantially reduced density 21 

from the density, you know, along Wisconsin 22 
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Avenue, that in and of itself will keep any 1 

adverse impacts that could have occurred from 2 

more dense development of the site down.  And 3 

it keeps the American University in harmony 4 

with the purpose and intent of the Zoning Regs 5 

and Map. 6 

  In addition, let's recognize as I 7 

noted earlier, this campus may have been Zoned 8 

R-1-B, but that's somewhat of an anomaly.  If 9 

you look at the Zoning Map that is on page, I 10 

think it is, 3 of my testimony, sorry I forgot 11 

the page numbers, this is somewhat of an 12 

anomaly. 13 

  To the north of the site, along 14 

Wisconsin Avenue, you have a relatively high 15 

intensity C-3-A Zoning and to the south you 16 

have C-1 and C-2-A.  So this is not entirely a 17 

low density, non-commercial site.  It just 18 

happens to be a large site, so portions of it 19 

abut low density residential and portions of 20 

it abut high density commercial. 21 

  Someone should note that what is 22 
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being proposed is substantially less dense 1 

than the zones to either side of the campus.  2 

To provide additional guidance in this area, 3 

Section 210 points to the Comprehensive Plan. 4 

  And so I have reviewed the 5 

Comprehensive Plan.  It doesn't give us 6 

especially useful guidance with regard to the 7 

Future Land Use Map, because that simply 8 

identifies the site as institutional. 9 

  But the Generalized Policy Map 10 

indicates that the area just north of the 11 

campus, between the campus and the Metro 12 

Station is a multi-neighborhood center, which 13 

the Comp Plan explains is comparable in terms 14 

of levels of activity to places like Brentwood 15 

Shopping Center, Hechinger Mall, Skyland 16 

Shopping Center and other multi-neighborhood 17 

centers. 18 

  Certainly, the intensity of what is 19 

being proposed here is no more intense, nor is 20 

it going to generate more traffic than those 21 

projects. 22 
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  Last, the additional -- the 1 

Comprehensive Plan points out that colleges 2 

and universities are "an essential part of the 3 

District's plan to grow its knowledge-based 4 

economy."  It talks about balancing the needs 5 

of the university with the character and needs 6 

of the community. 7 

  I have attached representative 8 

sections from the Comp Plan as an appendix, 9 

but I can definitely say that I will conclude 10 

that the plan before you tonight succeeds in 11 

achieving that balance.  Thank you. 12 

  MR. WHEELER:  That concludes our 13 

testimony. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you 15 

all very much.  Mr. Wheeler, Ms. McCarthy and 16 

Mr. Hier, we appreciate your testimony.  Let's 17 

see if we have any questions, Commissioners?  18 

Commissioner Cohen? 19 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Thank you, 20 

Chairman.  Mr. Hier, can you cite a couple of 21 

examples of other campus plans that you have 22 
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worked on that have similar issues, let's say 1 

as this? 2 

  MR. HIER:  I have worked on -- it's 3 

not a full campus plan, but I worked for 4 

Harvard University on the development of a 5 

public space above the Harvard Yard.  There is 6 

a space between Harvard Yard and their science 7 

complex and they made the decision that they 8 

wanted to do something really wonderful for 9 

the community and so they actually 10 

commissioned me to look sort of world-wide to 11 

see what kinds of things other cities had 12 

done, other universities had done, other 13 

countries had done to create sort of lively 14 

vibrant spaces, so that was one example of 15 

something that has some similar issues for AU. 16 

  MS. McCARTHY:  We -- Tom actually 17 

has an entire slideshow or PowerPoint 18 

presentation on that, but we figured it would 19 

be tough to do in 15 minutes.  We are 20 

definitely saving it for the charrette or the 21 

planning process that AU has agreed to to go 22 
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through for the public space. 1 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Well, I am 2 

familiar with Harvard and Harvard Yard and I 3 

don't think the issues are similar because 4 

Harvard owns most of the land.  And there 5 

aren't those types of parking issues that we 6 

are discussing here and the traffic issues are 7 

somewhat similar, but not entirely, because it 8 

is all university-controlled. 9 

  MR. HIER:  Well, I mean, every 10 

university that I deal with has -- I actually 11 

do a lot of work with the Harvard Parking 12 

System as well and I'm familiar with their 13 

Transportation Demand Management Programs and 14 

they have done quite a bit to encourage 15 

commuters. 16 

  They have a Commuter Choice 17 

Program.  They have a lot of subsidization.  18 

They also provide a lot of financial subsidies 19 

to their -- both their faculty and their staff 20 

to encourage them to take public 21 

transportation. 22 
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  They also subsidize parking.  There 1 

are a lot of issues around that at Harvard.  2 

They have also -- they are ultimately taking 3 

over a lot of their surface parking, creating 4 

either garages or subsurface parking, because 5 

they need space for development of new 6 

buildings. 7 

  So they have got a very complex 8 

system and they are spending hundreds of 9 

millions of dollars over time to deal with 10 

their parking issues. 11 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Well, I, 12 

again, take exception with your example, 13 

because this is only going to cost $400,000 14 

not hundreds of millions. 15 

  But can you come up with another 16 

example?  Just because I don't think it is 17 

that similar. 18 

  MR. HIER:  Well, what are you -- 19 

what are the issues that you are referencing 20 

specifically? 21 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Well, again, I 22 
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think it's the issue that was brought up by 1 

the community regarding, you know, the use of 2 

residential streets for parking, added 3 

traffic, so that's what I'm looking at. 4 

  MR. HIER:  Well, I think that there 5 

is -- I have done a campus plan, actually a 6 

housing master plan for Northwestern 7 

University where they have similar kinds of 8 

issues with students parking in the 9 

neighborhoods. 10 

  And, essentially, what they have 11 

done there, it's difficult for them to manage. 12 

 They don't provide a lot of parking for their 13 

students.  And mostly what they have done is 14 

limited the ability to have cars on campus.  15 

But we are talking primarily about an 16 

undergraduate population there as opposed to a 17 

law school population. 18 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Thank you. 19 

  MR. HIER:  Yes. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you.  Any 21 

other questions?  Mr. Turnbull? 22 
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  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Thank you, 1 

Mr. Chair.  Ms. McCarthy, getting back to this 2 

parking issue.  You mentioned that -- about 3 

Warren, Yuma and 42nd and they have their own 4 

off-street parking, so they are not going to 5 

be affected by any increase in off-street 6 

parking -- on any on-street parking. 7 

  You are not suggesting that we 8 

don't have restrictions on student parking? 9 

  MS. McCARTHY:  No.  I said, first 10 

of all, the university has agreed to do their 11 

Good Neighbor Plan. 12 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right. 13 

  MS. McCARTHY:  And I know I have 14 

read in the Northwest Current over the years 15 

complaints from people who very legitimately 16 

were parking in the neighborhood of the law 17 

school and got dinged by American University 18 

and what they felt was over-zealous 19 

enforcement. 20 

  So I feel like if the university 21 

continues that same level of ardor, they will 22 
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certainly be nailing any students that are 1 

parking illegally off campus. 2 

  I also note that St. Ann's 3 

basically has very little in the way of its 4 

off-street parking, so those parishioners are 5 

parking there on Sunday mornings, which is 6 

certainly not going to be in competition with 7 

the law school, but it's not a neighborhood 8 

that doesn't have experience with 9 

accommodating on-street parking. 10 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  11 

Thank you. 12 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Any other 13 

questions?  I just want to ask, and I think we 14 

have done this before, the Ward 3 Vision, do 15 

you have members who live right around the 16 

area within American University?  Well, in 17 

this case of further processing? 18 

  MR. WHEELER:  Well, yes.  As a 19 

matter of fact, I live one block away.  I live 20 

at the corner of Yuma and 43rd Street.  And 21 

another of our members, who is going to be 22 
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testifying on her own behalf tonight, lives in 1 

the apartment building that is one block away 2 

on Albemarle Street. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  I was just 4 

trying to figure out what Ward 3 Vision is 5 

made up of and I'm sure I have asked that 6 

question in the past. 7 

  MR. WHEELER:  It's people 8 

throughout the ward, but we have a significant 9 

presence of members of our Steering Committee 10 

that live near this campus and in the 11 

Tenleytown area. 12 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I think you have 13 

answered my question.  I appreciate that.  Any 14 

other questions?  Do we have any cross-15 

examination from the applicant?  ANC-3E, any 16 

cross?  Any cross ANC-3F?  Tenley Neighbors 17 

Association?  Okay.  Thank you all very much. 18 

  MS. McCARTHY:  Thank you. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Next, I'm 20 

going to go to the persons in support. 21 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  She is in 22 
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opposition.  I marked her.  She should be red. 1 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Who, her? 2 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh. 4 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  She should be red.  5 

So it's just these people that are in support. 6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.   7 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Yes. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Okay.  I 9 

want to ask Cheryl Cort, Thorn Pozen, Nina 10 

Kraut.  Oh, I'm sorry, that's the wrong 11 

person.  Susan Kimmel and Art Konopkafor.  I 12 

called four people to the table. 13 

  Is anyone else here who would like 14 

to testify in support?  Okay.  This is our 15 

only panel of folks or individuals who are 16 

testifying in support.  And we will begin with 17 

you, Mrs. Cort. 18 

  MS. CORT:  Thank you, Chairman.  19 

Good evening.  My name is Cheryl Cort.  I'm 20 

the policy director for the Coalition for 21 

Smarter Growth.  We are a regional 22 
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organization based in D.C. focused on ensuring 1 

transportation and development decisions are 2 

made with genuine community involvement and 3 

accommodate growth or revitalizing communities 4 

providing more housing and travel choices and 5 

conserving our natural and historic areas. 6 

  We are here and very pleased to 7 

testify in support of this proposed -- the 8 

proposed actions by American University moving 9 

AU Law School to the Tenley location will take 10 

advantage of excellent transit access by 11 

Metrorail and Metrobus and contribute to the 12 

greater vitality for Wisconsin Avenue as a 13 

major commercial corridor. 14 

  The Tenley Campus Plan sensitively 15 

increases capacity for the law school while 16 

respecting the historic buildings and its 17 

neighbors. 18 

  I also wanted to note that our 19 

office is the block between the Metro Station 20 

and the law school and, in fact, my commute 21 

every day is to go to -- is to ride the Metro 22 
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to the Tenleytown Metro Station and so this is 1 

-- the law school is just the next block over. 2 

 It's a very convenient commute for people 3 

taking transit. 4 

  We view this move as a benefit for 5 

everyone.  You know, on a broader -- thinking 6 

about this more broadly, we realize that 7 

universities play a vital role in the city's 8 

economy and offer great employment 9 

opportunities for D.C. residents and we want 10 

to help universities take advantage of D.C.'s 11 

assets while encouraging investment in the 12 

city and contributing -- and also ensuring 13 

that universities are good neighbors. 14 

  With respect to the specifics of 15 

the proposal, I just want to say that we 16 

concur with the thoughtful testimony provided 17 

by Ward 3 Vision and agree that we need to 18 

look at how to make that front door of the law 19 

school connect better to Wisconsin Avenue. 20 

  I think Ward 3 Vision is doing a 21 

good job of looking at how to really make that 22 
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happen and really make that connection. 1 

  I wanted to address some of the 2 

discussion around the parking and 3 

transportation demand management.  We are 4 

really encouraged by the recommendations by 5 

DDOT.  We really support those related to 6 

parking supply and management. 7 

  We agree that AU has really over-8 

estimated parking demand, that it has 9 

extrapolated from its campus, which is far 10 

from Metro and major bus lines, and that this 11 

proposal to over-build costly, costly parking 12 

spaces will generate unnecessary traffic for 13 

the neighborhood. 14 

  So we support the 250 spaces 15 

maximum recommended by DDOT as a reasonable 16 

supply to support the activities of the law 17 

school without attracting unnecessary vehicle 18 

trips that could easily be captured by transit 19 

or another mode. 20 

  If the university sinks these 21 

tremendous investment into parking spaces, it 22 
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will want to encourage its patrons to use it 1 

and that would undermine the goals of 2 

encouraging walking, biking and riding transit 3 

at $30 to $50,000 per parking space cost, this 4 

is a huge investment that we need to consider 5 

carefully. 6 

  A key variable for deciding whether 7 

or not you are going to use a parking space is 8 

how much it costs.  So we -- this is 9 

particularly true in such a highly transit 10 

accessible location like the Tenleytown site. 11 

 So we wanted to reinforce DDOT's 12 

recommendation that AU commit to appropriate 13 

pricing for the parking, so as to encourage 14 

transit use to make transit use an 15 

economically rationale decision to make. 16 

  DDOT talks about, which we think is 17 

very helpful, monitoring neighborhood streets 18 

to see if students are parking there.  And 19 

talked about increasing residential parking 20 

permit zones and looking at hours. 21 

  We would actually like to make a 22 
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suggestion for consideration on easing 1 

enforcement by rather than doing the two hour 2 

free parking period for RPP Zones, we would 3 

require any visitor to pay to park by using a 4 

pay-by-phone system.  This is -- a pay-by-5 

phone is used in a number of parts of the city 6 

and I think it is working well and will be a 7 

much more effective way to do effective 8 

enforcement, provide flexible visitor parking 9 

and protect parking for residents. 10 

  We want to commend the many TDM 11 

measures that have been offered by the 12 

university, the Capital Bikesharing Stations 13 

and just recognize -- lastly recognize the 14 

helpful contributions made by the Rock Creek 15 

West Livability Study and the Jani Safe Routes 16 

to School Action Plan, parts of which will be 17 

implemented by this campus build-out per 18 

DDOT's recommendation. 19 

  Thank you. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you and great 21 

timing.  Thorn Pozen? 22 
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  MR. POZEN:  Is this on?  Thank you. 1 

 Good evening, Chairman Hood, Zoning 2 

Commission Members and staff.  My name is 3 

Thorn Pozen and I am pleased to support 4 

American University's plan to move the 5 

Washington College of Law from its current 6 

Spring Valley facility to its proposed new 7 

state-of-the-art home at Tenley Circle. 8 

  As a 20 plus year neighbor of 9 

American University, I have lived through 10 

WCL's previous move from the university to 11 

Ward Circle Campus to its current home in 12 

Spring Valley.  In fact, after living in the 13 

neighborhood for several years after college, 14 

I joined the last WCL class to be housed both 15 

in the old building at Ward Circle and in the 16 

new building in Spring Valley. 17 

  I recall that many of my neighbors 18 

voiced strenuous objection to the law schools 19 

move to Spring Valley, at that time, citing 20 

traffic, parking and noise fears. 21 

  I remained in the neighborhood 22 
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after graduating from WCL, actually moving 1 

closer to the law school 12 years ago and I 2 

can say without any hesitation that none of my 3 

neighbors' fears have come to pass. 4 

  There has been no appreciable 5 

difference from when the WCL building was used 6 

as an office building before the school moved 7 

there or from when it was home to a large 8 

movie theater before that. 9 

  I can further say without 10 

hesitation that the WCL and the university as 11 

a whole have been good neighbors, taking 12 

seriously their obligation to enforce their 13 

neighborhood parking restrictions, bringing 14 

vitality to the neighborhood and a significant 15 

economic benefit to our local businesses. 16 

  Although I have become aware of 17 

some situations where individual students or 18 

off-campus housing arrangements have caused 19 

some disruptions, and these are certainly 20 

unfortunate incidents, they should not detract 21 

from the overall extremely positive value the 22 
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WCL has added to our neighborhood. 1 

  With that positive history in mind, 2 

I am confident that the WCL's proposed move to 3 

Tenley Circle will result in a similar benefit 4 

to that neighborhood.  It will also allow for 5 

far easier access to the Metro with a 6 

reduction in the rides to Spring Valley 7 

possibly reducing rather than adding to 8 

traffic in the area and to an improved 9 

facility for the students. 10 

  It will further invigorate the 11 

businesses along Wisconsin Avenue, enhance an 12 

economic engine for the city and through the 13 

university's continued diligence should not 14 

materially affect parking or noise. 15 

  To the extent legitimate 16 

neighborhood concerns persist, I am also 17 

confident that as seen by the university's 18 

willingness to compromise during this campus 19 

plan process, the WCL will remain attuned to 20 

the needs of its neighbors at Tenley Circle 21 

just as it has for over a decade in Spring 22 
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Valley. 1 

  For all those reasons, I am very 2 

happy to support AU's Campus Plan and I urge 3 

you to approve it.  Thank you very much. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you 5 

very much.  Nina Kraut? 6 

  MS. CORT:  She is opposed. 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, I keep calling 8 

-- I must want to hear from Ms. Kraut for some 9 

reason, I keep calling her.  Okay.  Okay.  10 

Susan Kimmel? 11 

  MS. KIMMEL:  Good evening, Chairman 12 

Hood and Members of the Commission.  My name 13 

is Susan Kimmel and although I have various 14 

interest in this project as a registered 15 

architect, an alumna of AU Law School, a 16 

member of Ward 3 Vision, I am here tonight as 17 

a homeowner of a condominium in Cityline, 18 

which is at 4101 Albemarle Street, only one 19 

block from the Tenley Campus. 20 

  I wish to speak in support of the 21 

proposed plan and believe the law school's 22 
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relocation to Tenleytown will contribute to 1 

the vitality of the neighborhood and stimulate 2 

greater commercial development along Wisconsin 3 

Avenue. 4 

  Six years ago, I moved to Cityline 5 

from my home in suburban Maryland and like 6 

many of my fellow residents, I sought the 7 

advantages of an urban lifestyle and found 8 

that Tenleytown has much to offer. 9 

  Where else in the city can you live 10 

on top of a Metro stop and not only have a 11 

grocery store, pharmacy, dry cleaners and 12 

restaurants across the street, but a hardware 13 

store in the basement and a library and public 14 

swimming pool at your doorstep? 15 

  But to paraphrase the blog, what is 16 

now great could be even greater.  Tenleytown 17 

would benefit from fewer pizza places, 18 

mattress stores and art frame shops.  19 

Increasingly, the number -- increasing the 20 

number of pedestrians and people looking for 21 

lunch might provide incentives for upgrading 22 
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the current retail to more varied shops and 1 

eateries. 2 

  AU should be commended for its 3 

decision to relocate the Washington College of 4 

Law to Tenley Campus and for its efforts to 5 

meet with community groups and individuals to 6 

listen to and respond to their concerns and 7 

needs, which particularly point to the success 8 

with reaching agreement on the 14 conditions 9 

with the Tenley Neighbors Citizens 10 

Association. 11 

  And here, it is not a case that 12 

fences make good neighbors, rather it has been 13 

removing fences that inviting the neighbors to 14 

stroll through an arboretum-like campus that 15 

will help bridge the town gown divide and 16 

encourage greater cooperation. 17 

  So while I applaud the proposed 18 

plan as a great start, it could be even 19 

greater by the creation of a more welcoming 20 

public outdoor space as the entry to the 21 

campus.  This can become a gathering place for 22 
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both students and neighborhood folks along 1 

Wisconsin Avenue. 2 

  Now, the need to preserve the 3 

historic character of Capital Hall is not 4 

incompatible with a fun, lively place for 5 

users of all ages.  Just as Cityline 6 

constructed condos on the roof of a historic 7 

Sears building, the landscape plan can be 8 

respectful, but still exciting. 9 

  AU has generously discussed the 10 

possibility of holding a charrette with 11 

neighborhood groups to explore creative design 12 

approaches and the kinds of landscape elements 13 

which strike the right balance. 14 

  In closing, I would only like to 15 

nudge the Park Service to participate in this 16 

exercise.  I think it is important that Tenley 17 

Circle also contribute to the sense of place 18 

to be constructed on the law school campus. 19 

  And with this, I conclude by urging 20 

the Zoning Commission to approve the further 21 

processing of the Tenley Campus. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you 1 

very much.  Is that the Park Service calling? 2 

 It may be. 3 

  MS. KIMMEL:  I don't have that much 4 

of a connection. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Something is 6 

ringing.  I checked mine, it's not me. 7 

  MS. KIMMEL:  I think I went over. 8 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, that was that 9 

buzzer? 10 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  That was that 11 

buzzer.  She was over time and, unfortunately, 12 

it sounded a little sick. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, okay, that 14 

buzzer.  Okay.  I thought it was a cell phone. 15 

 Okay. 16 

  MR. POZEN:  Yes, we don't control 17 

the buzzer. 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  No.  Okay.  Mr. 19 

Konopkafor, hopefully you can help me 20 

pronounce your name and you may begin. 21 

  MS. KONOPKAFOR:   Oh, yes, it's Art 22 
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Konopkafor. 1 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Konopkafor. 2 

  MS. KONOPKAFOR:  My appearance, I 3 

find, is essentially superfluous.  I am a 4 

neighbor of Ms. Kimmel's.  I live in Cityline, 5 

moved in when it opened.  And I talked to the 6 

board of directors there that kind of 7 

represent the people at Cityline.  We have 204 8 

units in that building, which are perched on 9 

top of the old Sears building, as you know 10 

very well. 11 

  And underneath us, as Susan has 12 

pointed out, there is a Best Buy and a 13 

container store, Ace Hardware, parking garage, 14 

a cleaners and that's in our building, as well 15 

as an entrance to the Metro. 16 

  And so we, the unit owners of that 17 

-- or tenants of the 204 units have pretty 18 

well-chosen an urban lifestyle.  And we were a 19 

little afraid that perhaps somebody wouldn't 20 

come forward to speak on behalf of the 21 

development of the site and with something as 22 
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generous as a law school. 1 

  Susan and I are both attorneys, 2 

have been through law schools and visit them 3 

regularly and deal with development from time- 4 

to-time and thought, you now, it's a squeaky 5 

wheel that gets the grease and if nobody comes 6 

forward and says hey, we are people.  We live 7 

in this area and we kind of like this idea, 8 

you know, then shame on us. 9 

  So in a sense, Susan has said in 10 

detail what I will say in general, but the 11 

board of directors having talked with a number 12 

of people within the building said, Art, why 13 

don't you come down here this night and let 14 

the people on the Commission know that there 15 

is a great number of people who live within 16 

one block of this locale, who, in fact, feel 17 

that this is a very generous way to treat that 18 

public space. 19 

  On my way down to get on the Metro 20 

to come down here, I ran into two of my 21 

neighbors next on, who happen to be real 22 
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estate agents for Long & Foster and I said 1 

hey, I'm going down to talk about this and 2 

their comment was how about 1,200 units of 3 

mixed-use hi-rise condos and townhouses, so 4 

that we can sell them all and get on with our 5 

life? 6 

  But, in fact, they said they would 7 

very much like to have you also, having the 8 

law school there and we're being specious in 9 

that remark. 10 

  And so my encouragement is to, 11 

please, stay the course.  After everything I 12 

have heard and everything I read in 13 

preparation for this, it seems to me that this 14 

is being handled so very well.  And I 15 

encourage you to continue.  Thank you.  I cede 16 

my time there to Ms. Kimmel. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  All right.  18 

Well, good.  Well, thank you all very much.  19 

Let's see, any questions up here, 20 

Commissioners?  Any questions? 21 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I have a 22 
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question. 1 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Commissioner Cohen? 2 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  I have a 3 

question for Ms. Kimmel.  I hope it was worth 4 

exchanging the right to vote for amenities and 5 

they are convenient. 6 

  MS. KIMMEL:  I have got the right 7 

license plate.  We just have to make it 8 

happen. 9 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Any other questions 10 

up here?  Okay.  Any cross?  Does the 11 

applicant have any cross?  ANC-3E, any cross? 12 

 Okay.  3F, any cross?   13 

  MS. WISS:  No. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Ward 3 15 

Vision, any cross?  And Tenley Neighbors, any 16 

cross?  Okay.  Thank you all very much for 17 

your testimony. 18 

  Okay.  Next, we will go to the 19 

party in opposition.  We only have one party 20 

in opposition and that's Tenley Neighbors 21 

Association.  Ms. Chesser? 22 
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  MS. CHESSER:  Hello.  You will be 1 

pleased to know that I will not take the full 2 

35 minutes. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Yes, we want to get 4 

that on the record. 5 

  MS. CHESSER:  Hello.  You will be 6 

pleased to know that I will not take the full 7 

35 minutes. 8 

  A couple of things though just in 9 

observation.  Cityline has rooftop parking and 10 

every road around the campus that juxtaposes 11 

the campus has single-family homes on the 12 

opposite side of the street, just to sort of 13 

give you a bit of a setting. 14 

  My name is Judy Chesser.  I have 15 

been designated by Tenley Neighbors 16 

Association, Inc. to speak for them in these 17 

proceedings.  I live at 3901 Alton Place, 18 

N.W., within site of Capital Hall on the 19 

proposed Tenley Campus for the AU Law School. 20 

 I'm looking straight across Tenley Circle at 21 

the building. 22 
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  American University has applied to 1 

move their law school from a Commercial Zone 2 

on Mass Avenue to a residentially zoned site 3 

on Tenley Circle.  They need an exception to 4 

zoning to do so and so they -- and plus, they 5 

are asking for a variance to construct an 6 

over-sized building closer to their neighbors 7 

than zoning would allow. 8 

  AU has agreed to some conditions 9 

with ANC-3E and Tenley Campus Neighbors, but 10 

many of those solutions will push the problem 11 

closer to Nebraska Avenue, which is 12 

represented by a different ANC and will push 13 

traffic away from ANC-3E and TCNA constituents 14 

and toward the rest of the neighborhood. 15 

  We were specifically excluded from 16 

those negotiations.  We would have been happy 17 

to participate. 18 

  For example, they would close or 19 

make one-way Warren Street west of Nebraska 20 

Avenue.  As you recall, Mr. Modell testified 21 

last week against restricting Warren Street 22 
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and against the variance they are requesting 1 

to move a building closer to Nebraska Avenue, 2 

so that it would tower over his home. 3 

  This move -- some -- part of the 4 

agreement, not all of the agreement, but part 5 

of the agreement moved the problem, it doesn't 6 

solve it. 7 

  The number of students and caps on 8 

enrollment, to put this in context, since the 9 

last campus plan, AU moved their law school 10 

out from under the cap imposed by this 11 

Commission and located the school in a 12 

Commercial District on Mass Ave. 13 

  Then they backfilled the vacuum 14 

they created at the Main Campus with more 15 

undergraduate and graduate students. 16 

  On the Mass Ave. site where no cap 17 

applied, they grew their law school from 1,400 18 

to 1,770 plus hundreds of faculty.  Now, they 19 

want to move back onto land they own at Tenley 20 

Circle and are asking you to reward bad 21 

behavior by ignoring this shell game and 22 
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allowing them to further grow the law school 1 

to 2,000 plus 500 faculty, plus thousands of 2 

attendees at CLE classes and other events. 3 

  This intent -- this density is 4 

significantly greater than the 497 students 5 

who currently live in the dormitories at the 6 

Tenley Campus.  497 students and their 7 

teachers.  So we are going from 497 to 2,500 8 

and up. 9 

  For our neighborhood, this is not a 10 

minor increase.  We have been involved with 11 

the proceedings for so long that 2,000 has 12 

become a reasonable sounding number.  But,  13 

previously, the cap imposed by this Zoning 14 

Commission for use at this site was only 700 15 

people. 16 

  This cap was arrived at by the 17 

Commission using the same exact zoning 18 

standards.  What is magic about 2,000?  19 

Stanford has 570, Yale has 587 students and 20 

they seem to be doing just fine. 21 

  In my full testimony, there is the 22 
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history of the 1986 agreement, 500 students, 1 

and 125 faculty and plus staff and the Project 2 

M Agreement that was imposed or ordered by 3 

this Commission in 2001 on this site, 700 4 

students, which imposed -- that was for the 5 

same site, the Tenley Campus site. 6 

  AU has always stated that they 7 

wanted an increase at the law school to 2,000 8 

and now they have agreed to 2,000 cap.  They 9 

have agreed to phase in enrollment from 1,850 10 

when the law school moves to the Tenley 11 

Campus, increasing by 50 students each year 12 

until 2,000 is reached.   13 

  These increases should be allowed 14 

only after there is an annual review of all 15 

the other conditions and AUs compliance 16 

therewith.  AU has agreed to cap their faculty 17 

at 500.  It is not clear whether this includes 18 

staff. 19 

  They have agreed to limit outsiders 20 

at events to 150 whenever there are 800 21 

students on the campus.  This seems like a 22 
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difficult condition to enforce.  Which 1 

students are included?  Only those in class?  2 

Who exactly is included in the 150, because 3 

they have CLE classes where they claim that 4 

two-thirds of the people are not outsiders. 5 

  The concept of who is an outsider 6 

is vague.  It would appear that a student 7 

coming to the campus or attending an event is 8 

never an outsider, even if they would not 9 

normally be on campus that day.   10 

  Classes start at 8:00 a.m. and they 11 

say building doors close at 8:00 p.m., but 12 

note that classes don't end until 10:00 p.m. 13 

on many days.  Peak hours are 10:00 to 7:00.  14 

Library hours are 8:00 to midnight and 24/7 15 

during exams. 16 

  Are they willing to restrict 17 

outside events between 10:00 and 7:00?  AU 18 

hosts at least 110 special events and 19 

continuing legal education classes a year, 20 

which draws outside visitors to the campus.  21 

3,725 attendees at non-CLE events and 4,492 22 
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attending CLE classes during a nine month 1 

period. 2 

  None of these would count toward 3 

any student cap.  I have attached which -- 4 

most of what the package you have is a partial 5 

schedule for May through September and two 6 

brochures for summer sessions.  I have 7 

provided these because the list for CLE and 8 

outside events are -- only cover the nine 9 

months.  They seem to ignore the summer 10 

activities which would, of course, increase 11 

the number. 12 

  To give you a rule of thumb, in 13 

Glenbrook Road Association versus D.C. Board 14 

of Zoning Adjustment and the American 15 

University, AU, at that time, had 1,000 16 

students and they projected that 700 of those 17 

would probably be on campus at any one time. 18 

  Now, they seem to be projecting a -19 

- excuse me, daily.  Now, they seem to be 20 

projecting far lower numbers when they have 21 

2,000.  The proportions would seem to say 22 
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1,400 on campus daily by their own 1 

calculations. 2 

  When you add up all the 3 

matriculated students, CLE students, faculty 4 

and those attending outside events, it adds up 5 

to something like 4,000 people over the course 6 

of a month, many of whom attend daily. 7 

  Building size and variance.  If you 8 

grant them permission to locate their law 9 

school in an R-1-B Zoned area, they already 10 

have a variance or in legal parlance, an 11 

exception. 12 

  If they want to be -- have a Good 13 

Neighbor Policy, they should redesign their 14 

building to stay within the zoning 15 

restrictions. 16 

  Mr. Modell at 4225 41st Street, who 17 

testified here last week, should not have a 18 

building towering over his home.  19 

Congressional Hall as currently designed by AU 20 

will be less than 13 feet from Nebraska Avenue 21 

across the street from the residential homes. 22 
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  The building will be 63 feet high 1 

and the penthouse 74.5 feet above-grade.  The 2 

library in that building will e 67,500 square 3 

feet.  And this library will be lit until 4 

midnight.  The size of the building should be 5 

mitigated and the large windows should face 6 

only to the inner courtyard. 7 

  Windows on the side of the building 8 

facing homes, should be approximately the same 9 

size as residential windows.  As a general 10 

theme, why are these buildings -- why do these 11 

buildings need to be so large?  There is a 12 

real issue regarding future expansion of such 13 

programs, especially where AU proposes to 14 

significantly expand the square footage of the 15 

facilities by 60 percent over the current 16 

footage at the Mass Ave. site. 17 

  The number of students they are 18 

projecting is an increase from 1,770 to 2,000, 19 

that is not close to 60 percent increase. 20 

  So since we already know that AU 21 

views caps as impediments to jump over, what's 22 
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all the rest of this space for?  Is the plan 1 

to seriously overshoot 2000 in the future?  2 

What are their plans for the building that 3 

they are vacating on Mass Ave.? 4 

  They own other commercial sites 5 

within Tenleytown:  4th Ave. and Brandywine, 6 

4200 to 4228 Wisconsin.  What is their plan 7 

for the use of those buildings?  Do they plan 8 

to use those to circumvent caps? 9 

  Traffic.  Council Member Mary Cheh 10 

summed it up when she said AU's proposal 11 

promises to make an already difficult traffic 12 

situation far worse.  The proposed law school 13 

campus would be located within two blocks of 14 

three elementary schools with significant 15 

populations of young children:  Janney, St. 16 

Columbus and St. Ann's with a combined 17 

population of 800 students and staff. 18 

  Many of the attendees walk to 19 

school along the back streets on which new 20 

traffic to the law school will inevitably 21 

flow.  With law students speeding to class 22 
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through residential neighborhoods, the 1 

potential for accidents and mishaps is high. 2 

  To date, it appears that there have 3 

been no consultations between AU and the 4 

management of these three schools regarding 5 

the impact of the traffic.  The city's own 6 

Rock Creek West II Livability Study, which 7 

should be renamed, identified the area around 8 

the proposed law school as one plagued by 9 

aggressive driving in school zones. 10 

  The addition of 2,500 law students 11 

and staff would only make aggressive driving 12 

even more common and more dangerous in a 13 

school zone.  AU has now promised to implement 14 

several pieces of the Rock Creek Study as it 15 

pertains to 42nd Street, but only as it 16 

pertains to 42nd Street. 17 

  Traffic at Tenley Circle and along 18 

the Nebraska Avenue Corridor is already 19 

stagnant at some hours and the new law school 20 

will only make that worse.  The negative 21 

impact will be fed on both -- felt on both 22 
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sides of Wisconsin Avenue. 1 

  Yuma Street east of Tenley Circle 2 

is projected to receive 19 percent to 22 3 

percent, 19 percent of the a.m. and 22 percent 4 

of the p.m. traffic to the law school, that's 5 

a fifth to a quarter of the folks will be 6 

coming from that side.  And frankly, I think a 7 

lot of them will not cross Wisconsin.  They 8 

will park in our residential areas. 9 

  There will be substantial cut-10 

through traffic on Warren east of Nebraska 11 

directly opposite the campus and it will be 12 

the closest cross-street to the parking garage 13 

and on 41st Street between Van Ness and 14 

Nebraska Avenue, because that's the shortest 15 

route, rather than going to the light at Van 16 

Ness and Nebraska. 17 

  None of the streets I have 18 

mentioned are a part of the plan that ANC-3E 19 

and TCNA came to with the law school, because 20 

none of these are within their jurisdiction. 21 

  Transportation Demand Management 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 132

Plan.  AU has agreed to provide annual 1 

monitoring reports on, and I could go through 2 

them all, but you all have that list anyway, 3 

so I'll skip that, enforcement need to be 4 

applied to a wider geographic area and for 5 

longer hours. 6 

  This area should be patrolled 7 

continuously from 8:00 a.m. to 9:00 p.m.  Many 8 

of their classes and events are in the 9 

evening.  The areas to be included in these 10 

reports should be expanded in the area and  11 

enforcement for the Good Neighbor Policy 12 

should be expanded to an actual 10 minute walk 13 

as Ms. Wiss spoke to earlier. 14 

  This includes blocks extending east 15 

to Reno, south to Upton and north to 16 

Davenport.  The annual monitoring reports 17 

should go to every person with party status in 18 

this proceeding. 19 

  Tenley Neighbors Association, I 20 

think, was erroneously omitted from the list. 21 

 The increase in student enrollment should be 22 
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only allowed when the reports show concrete 1 

results from the efforts of -- to be a good 2 

neighbor.   3 

  Parking.  Residents within walking 4 

distance of Tenley Campus will have AU-related 5 

vehicles preempting spaces in front of their 6 

homes in many neighborhoods. 7 

  It is doubtful that the university 8 

will stop such parking.  The neighbors are at 9 

the mercy of AU's somewhat toothless Good 10 

Neighbor Policy to date.  It has been 11 

described by a TNA witness in the previous 12 

proceeding as ineffective and a sham. 13 

  Less than one person a day actually 14 

pays a ticket.  Less than one person a day 15 

actually pays a ticket.  345 tickets a year.  16 

There are no AU restrictions on attendees to 17 

the CLE classes or the many other outside 18 

activities.  They only apply to the 19 

matriculated students. 20 

  Parking impacts will occur on both 21 

sides of Tenley Circle, plus AU charges for 22 
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parking.  I'm not saying they shouldn't, but 1 

if it's free parking in the neighborhood and 2 

you have to pay for it on the campus, I think 3 

you know what some of the people will decide. 4 

  Parking according to their website 5 

is $1,476 for faculty parking and $986 for 6 

student parking.  They have stated that they 7 

may rent parking to nearby institutions.  I 8 

would urge you to impose a condition to 9 

require them to charge any outside institution 10 

the same as the lowest fees they are charging 11 

their own faculty or students or less.  This 12 

would eliminate any incentive to rent the 13 

parking lot for profit.  I have experienced 14 

that with previous neighbors around Tenley 15 

Circle. 16 

  Currently, AU traffic mode split is 17 

58.3 of the faculty and students drive cars to 18 

campus.  Actually, I think that's 54.3.  I 19 

think I made a typo, but maybe I'm wrong.  No, 20 

I guess it is 58.3.  This does not include 21 

carpool passengers or drop-offs which do 22 
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entail a car, but don't -- but can't be broken 1 

out of their numbers. 2 

  22 percent take some form of mass 3 

transit.  I hope this improves.  I can't tell 4 

you how much I hope that that improves and 5 

people take mass transit, but that's a pretty 6 

daunting configuration that is going to have 7 

to be modified to get much benefit. 8 

  AU is providing 450 spaces, 400 9 

underground and 50 above-ground.  As stated, 10 

AU's own survey indicates the 58.3 percent of 11 

the students and faculty drive to campus.  12 

Assuming 2,500 faculty and students times 58.3 13 

is 1,458 cars needs spaces, unless we improve 14 

the percentages of people who take mass 15 

transit.  In fact, I hope we do. 16 

  1,458 cars need spaces, plus there 17 

are 1,584 non-matriculated students and 18 

attendees assuming that about two-thirds of 19 

those also would drive to the campus, there 20 

would be an additional 950 cars needing 21 

spaces.  This brings us to 2,408 cars needing 22 
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spaces. 1 

  The folks who are listed as drop-2 

off and carpools are not included in any of 3 

these numbers and hopefully they are not 4 

parking. 5 

  I'm aware that not everyone will 6 

arrive at the same time, so 2,400 is over a 7 

time line.  I couldn't tell you exactly what 8 

the time line is, but, nonetheless, that's a 9 

lot of cars to accommodate. 10 

  Will the 1,584 CLE outsiders, and 11 

that's not everybody who takes a CLE course, 12 

that's just the people who they consider to be 13 

outsiders, actually have access to the AU 14 

provided parking?  Will the 1,584 be subject 15 

to any of the parking enforcement mechanisms, 16 

however dismally they have been enforced. 17 

  Will any of the 1,584 have stickers 18 

on their cars, so anyone will know they are a 19 

neighborhood in relation to AU law school 20 

activities? 21 

  AU proposes to enforce their policy 22 
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on neighborhood streets within a 10 minute 1 

walk, yet the map provided by the proposed 2 

enforcement area shows a walk-shed that is 3 

merely coterminous with the boundaries of ANC-4 

3E and does not include blocks within a 10 5 

minute walk. 6 

  A 10 minute walk, as I previously 7 

stated, needs to go to Reno, Upton and 8 

Davenport. 9 

  This parking enforcement area needs 10 

to be expanded to include east of Wisconsin 11 

and across Nebraska from Tenley Campus site. 12 

  In addition, AU should be required 13 

to support any proposal by nearby neighbors 14 

provided it is accompanied by a petition or 15 

other documentation required by DDOT to 16 

designate their block for residential permit 17 

parking or resident only parking. 18 

  I should tell you, by the way, that 19 

as part of the attachments, I tried to be 20 

vaguely helpful.  I rearranged their class 21 

schedule, so that you can see it by day and 22 
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time.  I couldn't put in the outside events, 1 

because the outside events that we have, first 2 

of all, there are only nine months, not the 3 

summer, and they are for 2011 and the class 4 

schedule that I had access to is 2012 spring. 5 

  So I just rearranged it by time, 6 

just because I thought how -- trying to 7 

envision what the activity is going to be like 8 

on the campus, that's what I would have to do, 9 

you know, for my own brain. 10 

  So just for example, Tuesday at 11 

7:00, which would be the fourth page on 12 

Tuesday in that attachment, there would be 13 

somewhere between 550 and 704 students in 14 

class at that time. 15 

  That wouldn't count students not in 16 

class or people in other outside activities.  17 

I just thought it -- to me, it helps you 18 

envision what is going on at the law school. 19 

  In those numbers, you would not 20 

have the classes that are toward the back of 21 

that attachment, because those they had not 22 
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yet assigned days and times, so I couldn't put 1 

them in the schedule.  And as I said, I then 2 

attached the summer schedule, which wasn't 3 

included in their events list as well as their 4 

events list for 2011. 5 

  Just if you kind of could take all 6 

of those together and put them on a grid, it 7 

might be helpful, but they don't all match up, 8 

so I did the best I could. 9 

  And my rearrangement is probably 10 

not going to go down in posterity, because I 11 

tried the arts and crafts approach, because I 12 

 didn't want to mistype anything for starters. 13 

  Green space.  AU has proposed that 14 

Capital Hall's front lawn facing Tenley Circle 15 

be made more inviting for the law school and 16 

the community.  I think this is a fabulous 17 

idea.  Whatever else is modified in the 18 

designs, the amount of green space on Tenley 19 

Circle in front of Capital Hall should be 20 

maximized to the nth degree. 21 

  Tenley has national Park Service 22 
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lawn on one side and currently a lawn in front 1 

of Tenley Campus on the other.  The lawn on 2 

the Tenley Campus side is not very accessible 3 

because it's sort of behind a wall, but I must 4 

urge that whatever improvements are made to 5 

make it more accessible and usable, that we 6 

think about not including a massive expansive 7 

of concrete steps. 8 

  Some of the designs have been, you 9 

know, massive steps and walls, etcetera, but 10 

like what happened to the green space?   11 

  In conclusion, AU should be 12 

drastically conditioned to restrict the number 13 

of individuals on campus at any one time.  14 

Adjust the size of the building to a scale 15 

more compatible with the neighborhood, assure 16 

a traffic pattern that does not preserve some 17 

neighborhoods by directing traffic to other 18 

neighborhoods, provide adequate parking and 19 

some condition that they cannot sell parking 20 

that is needed at the campus and provide 21 

serious enforcement of their parking policy on 22 
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both sides of Tenley Circle. 1 

  Thank you very much. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you, Ms. 3 

Chesser.  Any questions, Commissioners?  4 

Commissioner Turnbull? 5 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Mr. Chair, 6 

I think not really questions per se.  I think 7 

there is a lot of items that are in here.  I 8 

guess we are at a point in this hearing, I 9 

think, where we are weighing different sides. 10 

 I guess I would like to hear AU's response to 11 

Ms. Chesser's comments. 12 

  I think right now, looking at this, 13 

it's going back and forth.  I guess I would 14 

like AU to make some statements regarding 15 

something on the record for this. 16 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  I would agree.  17 

There's quite a bit of information and I think 18 

I would go along with you, Mr. Turnbull.  If 19 

American University could respond to the party 20 

in opposition's submission, that would be very 21 

helpful.  I know it goes into a lot of length 22 
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and detail. 1 

  Okay.  Any other questions or 2 

comments? 3 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  No. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Any cross-5 

examination from the applicant?  ANC-3E, any 6 

cross?  Okay.  ANC-3F, any cross?  Ward 3 7 

Vision, any cross?  And now you can't cross 8 

yourself, so I was going to call you. 9 

  MS. CHESSER:  Talk to the hand, as 10 

my husband says. 11 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Ms. Chesser, 12 

I want to commend TNA for the work that you 13 

all put into this document here.  Mr. 14 

Turnbull, I would agree wholeheartedly with 15 

his comment that they respond to this. 16 

  MS. CHESSER:  Thank you. 17 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  We greatly 18 

appreciate it.  Thank you. 19 

  MS. CHESSER:  Thank you. 20 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  We're going 21 

to parties in opposition.  I don't see Mr. 22 
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Fehrenbach.  Okay.  Let's go with -- huh?  1 

Okay.  Joan Low?  Is Joan Low here?  Okay.  2 

Nina Kraut?  I've been trying to get Ms. Kraut 3 

up here. 4 

  MS. CHESSER:  She can't make it 5 

tonight. 6 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Oh, well, tell her 7 

I've been trying to get her up here all night. 8 

  MS. CHESSER:  I'll tell her.  I'll 9 

be sure to tell her. 10 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  John Allen-11 

Gifford? 12 

  MS. CHESSER:  Can't make it tonight 13 

either. 14 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Is there 15 

anybody else who is here that would like to 16 

testify in opposition? 17 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Ms. Kraut did submit 18 

something.  You do have a letter from her. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Okay.  Mr. 20 

Tummonds, if we can do rebuttal and closing by 21 

the applicant?  About how much rebuttal do we 22 
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have? 1 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Um, 10, 15 minutes. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  There's my favorite 3 

traffic guy.  He is coming up, too.  So I'm 4 

guessing -- 5 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  I'm thinking of you, 6 

too. 7 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  You may 8 

begin. 9 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  All right.  Good.  10 

Thank you.  First, I want to point out that 11 

earlier this evening we had submitted 12 

information that was requested of us at the 13 

previous November 21st hearing.  Some of that 14 

will be addressed by Mr. King's testimony. 15 

  In response to the ANC-3F 16 

resolution that was adopted on Monday night of 17 

this week and we received on Tuesday night, as 18 

Ms. Wiss said, we have attached as Exhibit G 19 

to the statement this evening American 20 

University's responses to the 16 conditions of 21 

ANC-3F. 22 
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  With that, I will now have Mr. King 1 

present his rebuttal testimony. 2 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Turn your mike on. 3 

  MR. KING:  Mr. Chairman, Members of 4 

the Commission, my name is David King.  It's 5 

good to be back.  There were two items that I 6 

wanted to respond to verbally very quickly. 7 

  The LEED score sheet has 8 

complexities in it.  We have done a platinum 9 

buildings and 50 certified structures over the 10 

years.  This was prepared in a very 11 

preliminary fashion to be absolutely 12 

supportable, no matter what happens in the 13 

development of the project. 14 

  And so our system is to show as 15 

yes, those, which according to our database 16 

and the preliminary design, are absolutely 17 

guaranteed to be achieved.  And then we put 18 

under a questionable category those which, in 19 

our past experience, are desirable, that we 20 

will pursue, but that have -- tend to be hard 21 

to get. 22 
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  And so that's why you will see some 1 

in the no category which we know we probably 2 

will not get in this project and some of the 3 

question mark category in that LEED score 4 

sheet. 5 

  Of particular note is the question 6 

of daylighting and the effects of light really 7 

crop up in two sections.  One is the indoor 8 

environmental quality section and that was 9 

where the comment was made that we had shown 10 

both the daylighting and views credits as nos 11 

and, in our past experience, that is very much 12 

a product of the specific interior planning of 13 

the building. 14 

  There is a lot of modeling that 15 

goes into securing that.  And we think, at 16 

this time, given the preliminary state of the 17 

interior planning, we didn't want AU to count 18 

on achieving those. 19 

  The one that is of particular 20 

meaning to the neighborhood is actually in the 21 

first section under sustainable sites.  There 22 
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is two of them that were referred to.  One is 1 

Credit 8 light pollution.  And there we have 2 

it under the question mark category. 3 

  We will use the LEED system as a 4 

design methodology and we believe we will 5 

achieve it, but we have, in past projects,  6 

found that a fairly difficult requirement 7 

because of LEED's very strict USGBC's very 8 

strict interpretation of it and judgment of 9 

your criteria. 10 

  So the one that the neighbors 11 

should be concerned about is the one from the 12 

outside in that comes under the sustainable 13 

sites and it is the one that we referred to as 14 

our design methodology to shield the impacts 15 

of lighting from the project, those impacts 16 

that would spread onto the neighbors around 17 

the project. 18 

  The second one I want to refer to 19 

is Credit 5.1 that is, basically a land plan, 20 

a landscape development credit and it requires 21 

us to pursue 50 percent native material.  22 
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Native material as part of the site design.  1 

The material that was submitted in the 2 

document showed things like Crape Myrtles, 3 

etcetera, some of which are Korean origins 4 

originally, etcetera. 5 

  Those are indicative of the scale 6 

of the material that we are proposing for the 7 

project and as we develop the final site 8 

plans, we will be using the LEED criteria 9 

trying to use that 50 percent native material 10 

as part of securing that credit. 11 

  So those were, I think, two that we 12 

do believe will benefit the neighbors and 13 

we're probably a little bit misunderstood from 14 

the nature of the spread sheet. 15 

  There was a second mention of 16 

street trees.  We will, of course, work with 17 

the District and the District family to place 18 

as many street trees of the species the 19 

District would support on all of those 20 

streets.  And there have been comments back 21 

and forth about the four trees that are 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 149

possible to insert on Nebraska and we are 1 

going to encourage those to be included, but 2 

that's not solely our determinant we will have 3 

to work with. 4 

  People like DOT to finalize curb 5 

cut positions, etcetera, to be able to show 6 

the final design of that, so I wanted to 7 

clarify that also. 8 

  So very quickly moving to through 9 

the drawings, there had been a request before 10 

for a description of the relationship of the 11 

new and the old buildings and also the 12 

percentage of site coverage. 13 

  So in this drawing on the wall, the 14 

bluer tone are the original footprints on the 15 

site and the beige tones are the proposed new 16 

buildings and you can see, of course, Capital 17 

Hall and Chapel and Dunblane retained in their 18 

entirety. 19 

  The Yuma building is, in all cases, 20 

actually with the exception of that one wing 21 

where it shows 14 feet there at the first leg 22 
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of that, what we described as the E, well- 1 

recessed from the existing line on Yuma.  And 2 

that is -- and that is -- and I think gained 3 

in terms of the minimizing exposure to the 4 

street. 5 

  On the Nebraska/Warren corner, the 6 

12 feet in question is the closest point of 7 

the new proposal.  We are actually again 8 

trying to place massing of the building as 9 

close to Capital as we can.  This was part of 10 

that discussion of Smart Growth and minimizing 11 

site disturbance. 12 

  We are a little bit bigger 13 

building, obviously, and so the beige is 14 

projecting both to the west of the western tip 15 

of that building and to the west of the leg 16 

that comes down toward the corner, but this is 17 

accurate. 18 

  And in reference to the math of 19 

this thing, we are going from roughly 20 20 

percent site coverage to about 25 percent site 21 

coverage with the proposed new structures. 22 
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  The other request had been to look 1 

at the actual visual impact from the computer 2 

models in comparison to photographs from the 3 

various residences referenced earlier across 4 

Nebraska Avenue. 5 

  So if you remember that map, in the 6 

lower right hand corner of these, this is a 7 

walking tour on Nebraska on the sidewalk 8 

across the street looking to the west.  And so 9 

in each case we have the drawing of the 10 

proposed and then the actual condition from 11 

the same vantage point. 12 

  And you can see, in this case, that 13 

the concrete walls and the drop-off, etcetera, 14 

are removed and that foreground is replanted. 15 

 As we move down to 4345 standing in front of 16 

their, you can see the positioning of the 17 

front door on Nebraska that we described 18 

earlier, the opaque panels and the plaza and 19 

this is the existing condition. 20 

  There has been reference to 21 

evergreen material, which you can see some of 22 
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on the left.  And then moving to 4341, we are 1 

a little bit closer to the front door, at this 2 

point, looking almost directly into that 3 

plaza, again, a similar sign advantage with 4 

the street plantings and Capital Hall there to 5 

the right. 6 

  And then continuing up the street, 7 

4337, there are the two, I think, those must 8 

be Hemlocks, but I'm not the landscaping 9 

architect, in that existing island.  And all 10 

of that island, of course, is being removed in 11 

conjunction with DDOT's requirements for 12 

developing the site. 13 

  And then 4333, we move down the 14 

street.  Now, you can see the original 15 

buildings and we are, again, a little bit 16 

higher than the original building and roughly 17 

in the same position as the face of the 18 

existing building facing to the east. 19 

  And then moving 4327, we are now 20 

beginning to look really back almost directly 21 

to the northwest and the position of the 22 
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existing building, you can see the existing 1 

curb cuts that will be removed and the 2 

planting there in front of the island. 3 

  And then one last view at 4022, we 4 

are now looking almost due north and this is 5 

the impact of the original building.  Again, 6 

we will be higher.  We are a couple of feet 7 

closer, but those corners match up pretty 8 

well. 9 

  And then one final view with the 10 

effort to preserve tree mass and canopy.  We 11 

are now in the courtyard looking back toward 12 

Dunblane and the open space that will be 13 

created. 14 

  And this is an existing photograph 15 

of that.  You can see some of the major trees 16 

on the left of the walkway, those will be 17 

retained.  The soil mass will be undisturbed 18 

and then the building to the right is part of 19 

those that are to be removed. 20 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Thank you, Mr. King. 21 

 Mr. Van Pelt? 22 
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  MR. VAN PELT:  Good evening, 1 

Commissioners.  For the record, I'm Dan Van 2 

Pelt with Gorove/Slade Associates.  And I 3 

wanted to take a few minutes to respond to 4 

some thoughts to the concerns that were raised 5 

by the Commissioners, Commissioner Hood at the 6 

last hearing on November 21st. 7 

  I first want to make sure it is 8 

clear that our traffic study and my testimony 9 

recognizes that the law schools move to the 10 

Tenley Campus will generate additional vehicle 11 

transit, pedestrian and bicycle trips. 12 

  We are by no means saying that it 13 

will not, rather our analysis simply says that 14 

there are existing intersections with high 15 

delays presently as a result of commuter 16 

volumes and the new trips generated will not 17 

have an adverse impact. 18 

  The number of trips added to the 19 

intersections of high delay just aren't enough 20 

to affect them and there is capacity at many 21 

of the local streets to operate at very 22 
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acceptable levels. 1 

  I know on the surface that it might 2 

seem that adding more traffic only makes 3 

conditions worse, but it isn't really that 4 

simple.  There is still capacity in that work 5 

and we have routed trips to the streets that 6 

we believe people would be -- use given the 7 

delay that currently exists. 8 

  When we look at this impact, it is 9 

negligible from a capacity analysis 10 

standpoint.  The amount of traffic generated 11 

by the law school is very small proposing 12 

about 2 to 2.5 percent of all the traffic on 13 

the surrounding streets.  It's just not enough 14 

to make a significant difference. 15 

  The delays that exist today will 16 

continue regardless of what happens on the 17 

Tenley Campus.  As with most commuter 18 

corridors in our region, add a little volume 19 

to the network and the network adjusts to the 20 

available capacity, it takes them away and the 21 

same thing happens. 22 
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  So in reality, the new trips 1 

generated by the law school could displace 2 

some commuter trips, but if the Tenley Campus 3 

weren't to happen, we expect to see pretty 4 

much the same conditions. 5 

  Moving to the bigger transportation 6 

picture, placing the law school 1,000 feet 7 

from the Tenleytown Metro Station is a smart, 8 

sustainable choice.  Why should this Metro 9 

accessible development be penalized by 10 

Maryland and Virginia commuters whose main 11 

interest is really only to move through the 12 

neighborhood? 13 

  Why not support smart development 14 

in this neighborhood and potentially cause the 15 

through commuters to make other choices?  We 16 

followed all industry standards and 17 

coordinated our scope methodology with DDOT.  18 

By their staff report, they have supported our 19 

analysis and concurred with our conclusions. 20 

  The university has also worked very 21 

hard to address neighborhood traffic and 22 
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parking concerns.  Through continued annual 1 

monitoring, there will be a mechanism to 2 

measure the pulse of how the law school is 3 

affecting the surrounding transportation 4 

network and a means for dialogue between the 5 

university, DDOT and the community to make 6 

adjustments as necessary. 7 

  As you know, monitoring is becoming 8 

a norm for every campus plan that is becoming 9 

before you know.  Potential issues will be 10 

addressed in an ongoing manner and no longer 11 

will wait for the next time the campus plan or 12 

further processing application is before you. 13 

  So I just wanted to share those 14 

thoughts with you.  And I'll be happy to 15 

answer your questions. 16 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  That concludes our 17 

rebuttal testimony. 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you.  19 

Commissioners, any questions?  Final 20 

questions?  Commissioner May? 21 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes.  I 22 



 

 

 NEAL R. GROSS 
 COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS 

 1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W. 

(202) 234-4433 WASHINGTON, D.C.  20005-3701 www.nealrgross.com 

 
 
 158

appreciate the images that you provided to 1 

give us some comparison views to what we would 2 

see now versus what we see in the future.  And 3 

I guess in order to kind of zero in on the 4 

point, if we could look at page 13 and 14, we 5 

don't need to look at them on the screen.  You 6 

can look at them directly. 7 

  I'm a little bit puzzled by this 8 

image.  Can you tell me what the height of the 9 

building -- the portion of the building that 10 

is closest to us in both images? 11 

  Can you tell us the height of the 12 

building in both circumstances to the top that 13 

we see?  Not to the top of the penthouse that 14 

we cannot see. 15 

  MR. KING:  Yes.  One of the 16 

products of this particular perspective is you 17 

are looking at the new building, which is 18 

wider as well as about one floor taller than 19 

the old. 20 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right. 21 

  MR. KING:  So even though the walls 22 
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are, approximately, the same place, this 1 

comparison of one image to the next -- 2 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  It makes it look 3 

like they are the same size, but they are not. 4 

  MR. KING:  And -- 5 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  So that's why 6 

I'm trying to find out how tall they are. 7 

  MR. KING:  The new building is 8 

about one floor higher than the old. 9 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  So -- 10 

  MR. KING:  It's probably 10 feet 11 

taller. 12 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  -- do you have a 13 

measurement to the top of -- 14 

  MR. KING:  Yes, exactly.  It's 449 15 

to the top of the main structure. 16 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  449? 17 

  MR. KING:  Right. 18 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  About sea 19 

level. 20 

  MR. KING:  The top of -- yes, 21 

sorry.  We will get the exact dimension. 22 
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  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.   1 

  MR. KING:  Excuse me, my partner 2 

Tom Butcavage has the exact data. 3 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes, it's 4 

probably in the other materials that we have 5 

already received, but since we are looking at 6 

this image, it's just helpful to -- 7 

  MR. BUTCAVAGE:  The new building is 8 

63 feet above the measuring point, which is at 9 

the center of the curb along Nebraska and the 10 

existing building is 53 feet, so it's 10 feet 11 

higher. 12 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.   13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  If you can just 14 

identify yourself? 15 

  MR. BUTCAVAGE:  Tom Butcavage with 16 

Smith Group. 17 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  All 18 

right.  Yes, I always try to do a mental 19 

recalculation based on the proportions and I 20 

was thinking it was higher, it was a bigger 21 

difference than that, but I trust that you 22 
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have measured it correctly, so a 10 foot 1 

difference. 2 

  MR. KING:  There is reference to 3 

the penthouse that is setback and above that 4 

height. 5 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Right.  And I 6 

assume that this view that we see on page 13 7 

is accurate and that we are not going to see 8 

it, because it is setback -- 9 

  MR. KING:  Right. 10 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  -- much further. 11 

  MR. KING:  From the southern tip, 12 

we have a substantial setback on the 13 

penthouse. 14 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes, it's more 15 

like 3 or 4:1, something like that, right? 16 

  MR. KING:  Right. 17 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  All 18 

right.  That was my one question, because it 19 

just didn't look right.  It made it look like 20 

they were the same height and I knew they 21 

weren't. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Any other questions 1 

up here? 2 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes. 3 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Commissioner 4 

Turnbull? 5 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Thanks, Mr. 6 

Chair.  Getting back to that same image, this 7 

is where the library is? 8 

  MR. KING:  Yes.  Although, there is 9 

a little bit of a complexity to that answer.  10 

What is actually housed in the slight 11 

projection in the lower level is a ceremonial 12 

classroom. 13 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.   14 

  MR. KING:  Which is a form of a 15 

mood court style room. 16 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.   17 

  MR. KING:  And -- 18 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Well, I 19 

think this was one.  Maybe this was the one 20 

elevation or view, I think, that Ms. Chesser 21 

was getting at, concerned about daylighting.  22 
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And I think your answer was part of the LEED 1 

guidelines, but you have a question mark by 2 

whether or not -- I'm just wondering if you 3 

could -- can you answer her question looking 4 

at this view right now? 5 

  I mean, how much lighting?  I mean, 6 

again, not knowing what the interiors are 7 

going to look like, but do you see much spill-8 

over coming from this? 9 

  MR. KING:  Programmatically, I want 10 

to finish that first statement, because the 11 

lower level is the ceremonial court. 12 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right. 13 

  MR. KING:  The upper floors are 14 

extensions of the library. 15 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.   16 

  MR. KING:  And there is library 17 

seating and stacks in there.  So we have 18 

programmatically two different areas within 19 

this one facade. 20 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.   21 

  MR. KING:  I didn't mean to waffle 22 
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on the LEED criteria. 1 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes. 2 

  MR. KING:  We will follow their 3 

design methodology precisely. 4 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes. 5 

  MR. KING:  The only reason we had 6 

the question mark is because we had gotten in 7 

other projects in other settings difficulty 8 

from USGBC actually getting awarded that 9 

point. 10 

  So there's a difference between the 11 

LEED score sheet and the design methodology we 12 

would follow.  The room itself, the lower 13 

portion of this will be used as a classroom. 14 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes. 15 

  MR. KING:  And it will follow a 16 

class schedule primarily driven by use during 17 

the middle of the day.  And I think in that 18 

case, it is reasonable to expect that there is 19 

zero to no light pollution affect -- 20 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes. 21 

  MR. KING:  -- coming from that kind 22 
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of program.  The library windows on the top 1 

are where we discussed before both shades and 2 

shielding of the light sources inside to try 3 

to reduce the evening effect of the lighting 4 

within the building. 5 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  Now, 6 

just above this is the penthouse.  I think we 7 

had a question about two and I think the 8 

response we got was that 60 db is what you are 9 

shooting at for the penthouse or that's the 10 

code by -- 11 

  MR. KING:  Right. 12 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  -- D.C., 13 

but LEED gold, are you looking to improve -- 14 

  MR. KING:  Interestingly, LEED -- 15 

the LEED system doesn't really comment on 16 

logistics. 17 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.   18 

  MR. KING:  That's really kind of an 19 

environmental issue. 20 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Right. 21 

  MR. KING:  I mean, the other form, 22 
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but not particularly with USGBC.  What we were 1 

or want to try to do is to position those 2 

cooling towers as far into the site as 3 

possible, so at the very northern end of this 4 

particular building where we would locate 5 

them, they would be in the roof penthouse and 6 

there is a number of best practices now. 7 

  There was a reference before to a 8 

project from 30 or 40 years ago that the 9 

machinery itself is more quiet, and we can 10 

invest in a more sophisticated fan system and 11 

acoustic dampering, and they can mitigate,  12 

quite a bit, the operational impacts of the 13 

noise. 14 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Yes. 15 

  MR. KING:  The best thing we can do 16 

though is to locate those as far away from the 17 

street as possible. 18 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  So you are 19 

trying to go at the other end? 20 

  MR. KING:  Right.  And the 21 

penthouse stretches in this particular -- 22 
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  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Well, it's 1 

long, yes. 2 

  MR. KING:  Right. 3 

  COMMISSIONER TURNBULL:  Okay.  4 

Thank you. 5 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Commissioner 6 

Cohen? 7 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Thank you, 8 

Chairman.  Again, I would like to get back to 9 

the lighting as well, because I went to LEED 10 

School, I was just never certified.  I'm 11 

afraid of the test. 12 

  But that one point, I don't 13 

understand why it would be so difficult when 14 

there is so many lighting improvements that 15 

have been made over the years.  So what is 16 

U.S. Green Building doing to make it 17 

difficult? 18 

  MR. KING:  They prescribe a 19 

particular set of requirements and we have 20 

just found -- what we do is we have done a 21 

number of LEED projects.  We have a 22 
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spreadsheet we use internally that shows the 1 

points we receive typically and the points 2 

that have been difficult to get and we try to 3 

advise our clients, at this early stage, to be 4 

conservative and not to over-promise. 5 

  And that's one point in past 6 

settings that we have had trouble getting, 7 

believe it or not, no matter how closely we 8 

follow the suggested methodology in LEED. 9 

  So all we're trying to do by 10 

putting it in the question mark category is 11 

really to help, in terms of our professional 12 

capacity, guide AU in terms of what they can 13 

effectively promise versus hope to get under 14 

LEED. 15 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  Okay.  Thank 16 

you. 17 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Yes, following 18 

up on that, if I could, please?  I don't feel 19 

like you really actually answered her 20 

question, which wasn't, you know, why you 21 

checked that particular box, but what is USGBC 22 
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doing that is actually making it difficult?  1 

Why is that a difficult point to get? 2 

  MR. KING:  I may ask my younger 3 

partner, Robert Moylan to comment, he just 4 

went through this on a project, to give you a 5 

sense of what we had to do. 6 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  All 7 

right.  Yes. 8 

  MR. MOYLAN:  Hi, Robert Moylan with 9 

Smith Group.  The issue that we have had with 10 

that credit in the past is not necessarily an 11 

interpretation of light trespass, but a safety 12 

issue on most campuses. 13 

  The way the credit is interpreted, 14 

you can't have light crossing a boundary 15 

within the campus.  And then there is usually 16 

a conflicting need to provide adequate levels 17 

of light for safety.  And that conflict often 18 

on campuses prevents the LEED Green Building 19 

Council from interpreting that as meeting the 20 

criteria that is established for that point. 21 

  So it's a conflict between the 22 
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safety and the light levels. 1 

  And for non-higher education 2 

clients, we tend to -- it's easier to achieve 3 

because sometimes they are not trying to 4 

maintain that level of lighting and safety 5 

beyond the limits of their campus. 6 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Mr. Chairman, 7 

can I follow-up on a couple of things?  Back 8 

to LEED for a second.  You said there is no 9 

acoustic criteria. 10 

  I know that there is acoustic 11 

criteria for some LEED projects, but the only 12 

one I'm aware of is LEED for schools, but this 13 

is just LEED for new construction.  And they 14 

haven't done a LEED for universities or 15 

anything like that yet.  Okay. 16 

  The second thing is that, I mean, 17 

you are trying to daylight all of the 18 

classrooms, even the ones that are used for 19 

moot courts? 20 

  MR. KING:  Yes. 21 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.   22 
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  MR. KING:  That's a program 1 

requirement for American University. 2 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Okay.  And so 3 

you are setting them up with the expectation 4 

that some day they will be judges and they 5 

will be in courtrooms with windows.  And then 6 

they will be judges in D.C. Courts and they 7 

will never see light again. 8 

  COMMISSIONER COHEN:  If they go to 9 

Boston they will. 10 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Well, that's 11 

good to know. 12 

  MR. KING:  There is, obviously, 13 

plenty of data out there about learning and 14 

daylighting. 15 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Oh, yes. 16 

  MR. KING:  And we, obviously, want 17 

to try to daylight all the rooms we can. 18 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  I agree with 19 

that and I don't have any problem with 20 

creating a false expectation for the future 21 

judges. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Any other 1 

questions?  Okay.  Let's see if we have any 2 

cross on rebuttal. ANC-3E? 3 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Just a couple of 4 

questions.  Matthew Frumin, ANC-3E. 5 

  I may be a glutton for punishment, 6 

but I was also on the Task Force for the Rock 7 

Creek West II Livability Study, which one 8 

thing I can agree with Judy should be renamed. 9 

  In the response to ANC-3F, you -- 10 

the AU refers to being willing to do other 11 

traffic calming measures in the area and 12 

cross-refers to the Tenley Campus Neighbors 13 

Association Agreement Provision 6, which 14 

refers to traffic calming. 15 

  We are 110 percent for AU to do 16 

more traffic calming, but there are specific 17 

items listed in that condition for approval 18 

relating to 42nd Street, which in the 19 

livability study was a very high priority for 20 

reasons cited by Judy Chesser.  The schools in 21 

the area and the way in which that street is 22 
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used as a cross cut-through. 1 

  The question is do you stand by the 2 

provision Condition 6 that you will do those 3 

specific traffic calming measures? 4 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes. 5 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Okay.  Thank you very 6 

much.  And a number of times other people have 7 

said in reference to the lawn at Capital -- in 8 

front of Capital Hall that AU has -- is 9 

willing to engage in a design charrette to 10 

think about some of the exciting ideas that 11 

might go there.  And there are others who have 12 

spoken against some of those ideas. 13 

  But will AU itself say yes, we will 14 

on the record engage in such a design 15 

charrette? 16 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes. 17 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Thank you.  I think of 18 

myself as a Smart Growth person, so I'm sorry 19 

to do this and sorry to do it in front of the 20 

Ward 3 Vision people, but one of the -- you 21 

called for the approval of your plan in toto 22 
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and part of it is the inclusion of 400 parking 1 

spaces in an underground garage. 2 

  There -- you hear different things. 3 

 There have been a lot of people who have said 4 

that there should be less from the perspective 5 

of the neighborhood.  There have been many 6 

people who have been worried that it is not 7 

enough. 8 

  In your call for approval of your 9 

proposal, is it the case that you stand by the 10 

400 parking spaces in the underground garage? 11 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes. 12 

  MR. FRUMIN:  Thank you. 13 

  COMMISSIONER MAY:  Thank you very 14 

much.  Oh, you're back. 15 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  ANC-3F? 16 

  MS. WISS:  Cathy Wiss for ANC-3F.  17 

I would like to thank you for responding to 18 

our conditions.  And you just testified that 19 

monitoring is becoming a norm in campus plans. 20 

  Your response to our conditions was 21 

that you would monitor generally cut-through 22 
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traffic on streets in the vicinity of the 1 

Tenley Campus.  I'm not sure how to read the 2 

word generally.  I just came from a conference 3 

in which people are talking about monitoring. 4 

 There were scientists. 5 

  I mean, there was nothing general 6 

about what these scientists were talking about 7 

monitoring.  There is specifics about what 8 

they were going to monitor, some were even 9 

talking about whether or not instruments were 10 

well enough calibrated. 11 

  So what do you actually mean by 12 

generally to make sure that you are actually 13 

going to monitor and that you are going to 14 

monitor something, so that we can have an idea 15 

of what is to be monitored and where? 16 

  MR. VAN PELT:  Yes. 17 

  MS. WISS:  And when. 18 

  MR. VAN PELT:  I mean, there are 19 

very specific things that have been outlined 20 

that the university is committed to.  I think 21 

one of the things that we have -- from DDOT's 22 
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report and from conversations with DDOT 1 

following up, we will need to work on kind of 2 

a modern regime of exactly what is counted and 3 

how it is counted, so we do it consistent each 4 

year. 5 

  So we want to make sure that when 6 

we are taking kind of the pulse of the things 7 

that we are looking to monitor, whether it is 8 

the mode split, whether it is the trips, 9 

whether it is the cut-through traffic, that we 10 

are doing the same consistent thing each year, 11 

so that we can see what the trends are each 12 

year. 13 

  MS. WISS:  Okay.  I appreciate 14 

that.  Now, can you make this available to the 15 

community and, in fact, possibly include the 16 

community in your discussions, so that 17 

everyone is aware of what is being monitored? 18 

 I mean, I think that would go a long way to 19 

resolving things. 20 

  MR. VAN PELT:  Sure. 21 

  MS. WISS:  And issues. 22 
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  MR. VAN PELT:  I think that's the 1 

purpose of why we submitted to the ANCs, so 2 

then we thought that -- 3 

  MS. WISS:  Both ANC-3? 4 

  MR. VAN PELT:  ANC-3E, ANC-3F. 5 

  MS. WISS:  And Tenleytown 6 

Neighbors? 7 

  MR. VAN PELT:  I would apologize to 8 

Ms. Chesser, this is my fault, it is referred 9 

to as the Tenley Campus Neighbors, that was 10 

obviously intended to be the Tenley Neighbors 11 

Association. 12 

  But, yes, the goal is that this 13 

would be widely disseminated so there can be 14 

dialogue discussion about it. 15 

  MS. WISS:  Okay.  Thank you.  You 16 

just mentioned that there will be shades and 17 

shielding within the library.  I just wanted 18 

to make sure I heard that correctly, because I 19 

have been unclear.  I'm not sure what 20 

shielding means and maybe that's why I'm 21 

unclear. 22 
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  MR. KING:  There will be no direct 1 

lighting emanating from the windows of the 2 

library. 3 

  MS. WISS:  Thank you.  Now, you 4 

said that the penthouse would be 60 decibels. 5 

 60 decibels when you are in the penthouse, 60 6 

decibels where? 7 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  I think the goal we 8 

said is we would design the project such that 9 

the noise emanating from the penthouse would 10 

not exceed 60 decibels.  I think was the -- 11 

the idea now is that systems have not been 12 

designed. 13 

  MS. WISS:  Yes. 14 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  As Mr. King said, we 15 

will look at opportunities to push the largest 16 

generator of noise, the cooling towers 17 

furthest away from the property line, so that 18 

there is no noise emanating from outside the 19 

property line that would exceed the noise 20 

regulations. 21 

  MS. WISS:  Well, what I'm really 22 
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getting at is it seems that by pushing it 1 

away, you are assuming that it will become 2 

quieter.  You won't hear it as much if you are 3 

farther away, but again where is the 60 4 

decibels being measured?  Is it at your 5 

property line? 6 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes. 7 

  MS. WISS:  Or is it on the roof?  8 

Is it -- 9 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  It would be at the 10 

property line. 11 

  MS. WISS:  Okay.   12 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Consistent with the 13 

D.C. Noise Regulations. 14 

  MS. WISS:  I guess we were really 15 

trying to push that a little bit lower, if it 16 

could be.  I mean, I live near the Wilson High 17 

School loudspeaker and it is unbear -- I'm a 18 

good block or more away from it, but it is as 19 

if I've got a radio turned up full blast in my 20 

home. 21 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  And if you could -- 22 
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  MS. WISS:  So it's very annoying. 1 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  And it's also -- it 2 

is in a used best interest to make sure that, 3 

you know, for the law students that are there, 4 

for the faculty, for the staff to also have a 5 

system that does not, you know, emanate a lot 6 

of noise.  Different from a loud speaker whose 7 

purpose is to emanate noise. 8 

  MS. WISS:  I do appreciate that.  9 

Law students need perfect quiet in order to 10 

really concentrate, yes.  And I appreciate 11 

that.  I approve of it, you know.  Thank you 12 

very much. 13 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you 14 

very much.  Tenley Neighbors Association, Ms. 15 

Chesser?  Oh, I'm sorry, no questions?  Okay. 16 

 Ward 3 said they had no questions.  Ward 3 17 

Vision had no questions. 18 

  Ms. Chesser? 19 

  MS. CHESSER:  Hello.  I had a 20 

question about, it's again pages 13 and 14, 21 

the proximity of the very tall building to the 22 
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property line. 1 

  Just to make sure there is no 2 

confusion, the old building on page 14 is how 3 

far from the property line?  And then, 4 

obviously, the new one. 5 

  We already know there 53 feet grows 6 

to 63 feet. 7 

  MR. KING:  Yes, the closest 8 

existing point to the Nebraska property line 9 

is 27 feet. 10 

  MS. CHESSER:  And the new one? 11 

  MR. KING:  12 feet. 12 

  MS. CHESSER:  12 feet.  So it grows 13 

and becomes much closer to the houses across 14 

the street.  My father is a Jeep  design 15 

engineer for the GF Corporation.  I have seen 16 

a lot of designs and blueprints in my 17 

lifetime. 18 

  Why is it that this classroom 19 

cannot be put anywhere else, it has to be this 20 

close to this property line?  I mean, it seems 21 

like there are many possibilities. 22 
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  MR. KING:  The exact location is 1 

the product of the design process and our goal 2 

was to, obviously, both relate to Capital Hall 3 

and the Circle and Wisconsin Avenue and 4 

provide a law school that was functionally 5 

effective with correct relationships 6 

internally. 7 

  And this moved around a lot during 8 

the lengthy iterative process and for all 9 

parties involved in looking at that, decided, 10 

 from the inside out and from the outside in, 11 

that this was the best location for it. 12 

  MS. CHESSER:  But if it has moved 13 

around a lot, perhaps it can move again.  I 14 

mean, it's part of my question here.  You may 15 

not want to, but it happens. 16 

  MR. KING:  Anything that is not 17 

built is not poured in concrete, obviously -- 18 

  MS. CHESSER:  Exactly. 19 

  MR. KING:  -- but this is we think 20 

a very optimized location for this room. 21 

  MS. CHESSER:  Right.  But your -- 22 
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but the people across the street have a 1 

different opinion. 2 

  I have another question, too.  For 3 

this ceremonial classroom, it seems like it 4 

would be extremely attractive to hold some of 5 

the outside events there, because it would be 6 

a good setting for a large crowd and giving 7 

lectures and the like. 8 

  Many of the classes are in session 9 

until 10:00 p.m. and many of the outside 10 

events are in the evening.  So isn't there a 11 

perfectly reasonable conclusion here that this 12 

classroom may well be used in the evening? 13 

  MR. KING:  This is envisioned as a 14 

classroom.  There are two components to the 15 

program that I think would argue against that. 16 

 One is there is a dedicated event space on 17 

the Yuma Block of the building down low.  And 18 

also, we are retaining the chapel in its 19 

entirety as a courtroom courthouse for those 20 

ceremonial functions that involve the court. 21 

  This is a teaching space designed 22 
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for general purpose educational pedagogy in 1 

addition to appellate settings and it will be 2 

used as part of the core curricula. 3 

  MS. CHESSER:  But many of the 4 

classes in the core curricula occur in the 5 

evening, as you can see from what the 6 

attachment that I just -- 7 

  MR. KING:  Again, it's envisioned 8 

as one of the core classrooms and they will be 9 

used when they are used. 10 

  MS. CHESSER:  Right.  I mean, I'm 11 

just -- just because you had earlier said that 12 

it would probably be used only in the middle 13 

of the day, so I was just sort of tweezing out 14 

what you thought that. 15 

  MR. KING:  Well, we have done 16 

extensive modeling of the program to try to 17 

determine the right class mix and the vast 18 

majority of the teaching spaces are utilized 19 

during the day. 20 

  MS. CHESSER:  Moving to a different 21 

piece of paper.  The response to ANC-3F that 22 
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you distributed today.  On the bottom of page 1 

2, you said that you don't like to disclose 2 

the boundaries, the exact boundaries of your 3 

Good Neighbor Policy. 4 

  This was in response to ANC-3F 5 

asking if you would extend the Good Neighbor 6 

Policy to the boundaries of what we might 7 

consider to be a 10 minute walk.  And your 8 

response was we refrain from disclosing the 9 

boundaries of the Good Neighbor Policy. 10 

  MR. KING:  Yes.  It's the notion of 11 

if you tell someone we are only going to 12 

monitor to this block, then the natural 13 

inclination might be someone saying like, 14 

well, I'm going to park on the next block.  So 15 

I think the more important aspect is what we 16 

say next is we will continually, just as the 17 

monitoring reports will show, look at areas 18 

where we think that traffic or maybe parking 19 

is occurring and we will seek to stop that 20 

from occurring. 21 

  We don't think that it is in the 22 
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best interest anyway to have a hard line map. 1 

  MS. CHESSER:  Right.  I don't know 2 

that there's exactly a hard line map 3 

necessarily.  I mean, it seems like you might 4 

start out with boundaries and then you might 5 

amend them over time in various directions.  I 6 

agree. 7 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes. 8 

  MS. CHESSER:  But it seems like it 9 

is difficult to ascertain the effectiveness 10 

and enforcement of the Good Neighbor Policy if 11 

you are not sure where it is. 12 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  I think we are aware 13 

of where it is. 14 

  MS. CHESSER:  Right, but how -- 15 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  We just don't want 16 

to make potential scoff laws, if you are aware 17 

of where that list will be. 18 

  MS. CHESSER:  I mean, but I'm like 19 

how will the people getting these annual 20 

reports know whether it is effective or not, 21 

if we don't know where it is being applied? 22 
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  MR. TUMMONDS:  I think one of the -1 

- in our Condition No. (iv), small (iv), one 2 

of the components of the annual Transportation 3 

Demand Management Monitoring Report would be 4 

discussion of parking availability on 5 

surrounding streets. 6 

  So I think every year when that 7 

would come out, they would say we looked at 8 

these streets and this is the analysis we 9 

find. 10 

  If, as we said in response to the 11 

ANC-3F condition, it was made aware that the 12 

Good Neighbor Policy is not working to 13 

discourage on-street parking in ANC-3F, then 14 

they will expand the policy's boundaries. 15 

  MS. CHESSER:  Okay.  It seems a 16 

little hard to get our arms around, but thank 17 

you. 18 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Thank you.  19 

Mr. Tummonds, can we get your closing remarks? 20 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Absolutely.  Since 21 

AU started the community dialogue process for 22 
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the 2011 Campus Plan in July of 2009, AU has 1 

sought to understand, balance and respect 2 

competing multiple neighborhood and other 3 

stakeholder interests in the evolution of its 4 

campus plan and the five further processing 5 

applications that are currently pending before 6 

the Zoning Commission. 7 

  In the closing statement for the 8 

campus plan application and further processing 9 

applications for East Campus, Nebraska Hall 10 

and the addition of the Mary Graydon Center, I 11 

noted that the D.C. Court of Appeals, in 12 

reviewing campus plan further processing 13 

applications, has established a standard that 14 

 the responsibility of the Zoning Commission 15 

is to determine whether a reasonable 16 

combination has been made between the 17 

university and the neighbors, which does not 18 

interfere with its--  with the legitimate 19 

interests of the latter or the legally 20 

protected interests of the former. 21 

  Just as in the campus plan 22 
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application and other further processing 1 

cases, American University has made reasonable 2 

accommodations to address the concerns that 3 

have been raised regarding the relocation of 4 

the Washington College of Law to the Tenley 5 

Campus. 6 

  In this case, AU found partners, 7 

such as ANC-3E, TCNA, TNA and ANC-3F that were 8 

willing to make similar reasonable 9 

accommodations, understanding and 10 

acknowledging the goals, needs and priorities 11 

of American University. 12 

  AU and these organizations were 13 

able to create 14 proposed conditions of 14 

approval that address and mitigate potential 15 

objectionable impacts. 16 

  We ask that you accept these 17 

conditions and include them in the written 18 

order approving the application. 19 

  The applicant's written statement 20 

reports the materials as well as the testimony 21 

of its experts and representatives before the 22 
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Zoning Commission clearly articulate how the 1 

special exception standards of Section 210 2 

have been satisfied, as well as the variance 3 

relief standards of Section 3103.2 with regard 4 

to the proposed setback of the Nebraska Avenue 5 

building. 6 

  The Office of Planning concurred 7 

with the applicant's satisfaction of these 8 

standards as evidenced by its report, which 9 

recommended approval of this application and 10 

its testimony at the November 21st Public 11 

Hearing. 12 

  The Department of Transportation 13 

also submitted a report which recommended 14 

approval of this application with 11 15 

conditions.  At the November 21, 2011 Public 16 

Hearing, the applicant submitted a document 17 

into the record which addressed each of those 18 

conditions. 19 

  The applicant believes that the 14 20 

conditions that it has proposed adequately 21 

address DDOT's conditions and OP's 22 
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recommendations.  The applicant believes that 1 

the approval of this further processing 2 

application will not create any objectionable 3 

impacts on neighboring properties due to 4 

noise, traffic, number of students or other 5 

objectionable impacts. 6 

  Therefore, we ask that you approve 7 

American University's further processing 8 

application for the relocation of the 9 

Washington College of Law to the Tenley 10 

Campus. 11 

  On behalf of AU, we thank you, ANC-12 

3E, ANC-3F, TCNA, TNA and members of the 13 

community for the time and attention that you 14 

have given to this case. 15 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Thank you very 16 

much, Mr. Tummonds.  You might want to thank 17 

Ward 3 Vision, too, because they were in 18 

support.  Okay.  I said that because Mr. 19 

Tummonds can take it. 20 

  Ms. Schellin, do we have anything 21 

we're looking for? 22 
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  MS. SCHELLIN:  I think they -- 1 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  I think we have -- 2 

it seems to me and maybe -- 3 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Two items. 4 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  -- two things, yes. 5 

 To me, it was the ANC letter to respond.  We 6 

have not see the ANC-3D letter.  I guess the 7 

Exhibit 55 in the record that talks to the 8 

Stanford model.  We will get a copy of that.  9 

We will respond to that and I guess the trip 10 

cap issue that was inherent in the Stanford 11 

model. 12 

  And then the second thing was in 13 

response to Commissioner Turnbull and 14 

Commissioner Hood about responding to the 15 

testimony of Ms. Chesser this evening. 16 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  And also DDOT is 17 

going to respond to ANC-3D's letter, if Mr. 18 

Tummonds would remind them. 19 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes, I will. 20 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  I think they wrote 21 

it down.  I know they got a copy of it. 22 
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  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  Do we have 1 

anything else? 2 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  If we just want to 3 

set a date for that? 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Yes. 5 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  And for draft 6 

findings of fact and conclusions of law.  7 

Okay.  Let's see, Mr. Tummonds, how much time 8 

do you need?  A week to provide those things? 9 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes. 10 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Can you do that in a 11 

week? 12 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  Yes, we can provide 13 

that in a week. 14 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Okay.  So that would 15 

be December 8th.  And I think since you are 16 

responding to something that is already to one 17 

of the party's letter, I don't think that 18 

requires a response from them. 19 

  So we will have the applicant 20 

respond or provide those documents and also 21 

have DDOT respond by December 8th, 3:00 p.m. 22 
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  And I would say since we can't -- 1 

there will be no action on this until after 2 

action on the campus plan case, if we could 3 

get draft findings of fact and conclusions of 4 

law say January 9th, that would be after the 5 

holidays.  6 

  Does that work for everybody?  I 7 

think that -- unless you guys want to do it 8 

before the holidays. 9 

  MR. TUMMONDS:  No, we would 10 

appreciate that. 11 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  Okay.  All right.  12 

So January 9th by 3:00 p.m.  And the parties, 13 

if they choose to do so, they, too, can 14 

provide draft findings of fact and conclusions 15 

of law by the same date. 16 

  And we won't set a date for 17 

decision yet, until after they take decision 18 

on the AU Campus as a whole. 19 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  I think Ms. 20 

Schellin has a schedule all mapped out and I 21 

think that's agreeable. 22 
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  I think we can get it done in that 1 

fashion. 2 

  So anything else, Ms. Schellin? 3 

  MS. SCHELLIN:  No, sir. 4 

  CHAIRMAN HOOD:  Okay.  I want to 5 

thank everyone for their participation in this 6 

case.  And we will deal with this, as Ms. 7 

Schellin said, after we finish with the full 8 

campus plan. 9 

  So with that, this hearing on 10 

further processing is adjourned. 11 

  (Whereupon, the Public Hearing was 12 

concluded at 9:25 p.m.) 13 
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